

I-N-D-E-X

PAGE

I. LEGAL AGENDA:

1. Review of Offer in Compromise in Lieu of Hearing, dated October 27, 2021, for Case No. 21-CC-00013. Yohannes K. Woldemichael LLC t/a Capitol Fine Wine and Spirits, Retailer A, License No.: ABRA-082981.24
2. Review of Offer in Compromise in Lieu of Hearing, dated November 2, 2021, for Case No. 20-CC-00071. Hilltop Hospitality, LLC t/a CVS Pharmacy #2104, Retailer B, License No.: ABRA-08350725
3. Review of Offer in Compromise in Lieu of Hearing, dated November 2, 2021, for Case No. 21-CC-00022. Hirschhorn, LLC t/a Open Door Market, Retailer B, License No.: ABRA-10940227
4. Review of Settlement Agreement, dated September10, 2021, between Laliguras and Advisory Neighborhood Commission 3B. LAXMI DC, LLC t/a Laliguras, 2332 Wisconsin Ave., N.W., Retailer CR, License No.: ABRA-11560629
5. Review of Settlement Agreement, dated October 27, 2021, between Mart Liquors and Advisory Neighborhood Commission 8C. ChoDaeBak, Inc. t/a Mart Liquors, 2931 Martin Luther King Jr. Ave., S.E., Retailer A, License No.: ABRA-10883630
6. Review of Motion to Dismiss Protest of Group of Five in Case No. 21-PRO-00031, dated October 21, 2021. ChoDaeBak, Inc. t/a Mart Liquors, 2931 Martin Luther King Jr. Ave., S.E., Retailer A, License No.: ABRA-10883631

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

- 7. Review of Government's Motion for Continuance of the Show Cause Hearing in Case No. 21-CMP-00011, dated October 28, 2021. Respondent consented to the request. Ms. Hana, LLC t/a Nana Ethiopian Restaurant (f.k.a. Mignot), 4815 Georgia Ave., N.W., Retailer CR, License No.: ABRA-100407.32
- 8. Review of Request to Reinstate Cancelled License, dated October 28, 2021. License was cancelled on November 18, 2020, pursuant to Board Order No. 2020-828. Taqueria Local, LLC t/a Taqueria Local, 1627 K Street, N.W., Retailer CT, License No.: ABRA109076.33
- 9. Review of Request to Reinstate Cancelled License, dated October 28, 2021. License was cancelled on September 15, 2021, pursuant to Board Order No. 2021-511. Cuckoo Marans, LLC t/a Music & Arts Club/Tropicalia, 2001 14th Street, N.W., Retailer CN, License No.: ABRA-083264.34
- 10. Review of Protestant SDCA's Response to Applicant's Opposition to SDCA's Motion for Continuance of the Protest Hearing, dated October 28, 2021. BMU 14, LLC t/a Butter Me Up, 1409 T Street, N.W., Retailer CR, License No.: ABRA-117485. . . .35

II. LICENSING AGENDA:

- 1. Review Application for an Entertainment Endorsement to provide Live Entertainment indoors as well as outdoors in the Summer Garden. Proposed Hours of Live Entertainment Inside the Premises: Sunday-Saturday 10 am to 12am. Proposed Hours of Live Entertainment Outside in Summer Garden: Sunday-Saturday 10 am to 8pm. ANC 4B. SMD 4B07. 3 Stars Brewing Company, 6400 Chillum Place NW, Manufacturer B, License No. 087686.. . . .35

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

- 2. Review request for an Off-Site Storage Permit to store unopened alcoholic beverage inventory off-site at 35 Sheridan Street NW. ANC 2B. SMD 2B09. No outstanding fines/citations. No outstanding violations. No pending enforcement matters. No Settlement Agreement. Ezra's, 1420 U Street NW, Retailer AI, License No. 089730.36
- 3. Review Application to add Cover Charge to existing Entertainment Endorsement. ANC 6D. SMD 6D01. No outstanding fines/citations. No outstanding violations. No pending enforcement matters. No conflict with Settlement Agreement. Station 4, 1101 4th Street SW, Retailer CR, License No. 112252.37
- 4. Review request to Remove the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement from License. ANC 1D. SMD 1D04. No outstanding fines/citations. No outstanding violations. No pending enforcement matters. No Settlement Agreement. Addis Paris Caf,, 3103 Mount Pleasant Street NW, Retailer CT, License No. 110083..38
- 5. Review request to Remove the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement from License. ANC 3C. SMD 3C04. No outstanding fines/citations. No outstanding violations. No pending enforcement matters. No Settlement Agreement. Atomic Billiards, 3427 Connecticut Avenue NW, Retailer CT, License No. 019007..39
- 6. Review request for a Disposal Permit to transport unopened alcoholic beverage inventory to, E Street Lounge, 555 11th Street NW (ABRA-078307.) ANC 2A. submitted 2A02. No outstanding fines/citations. No outstanding

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

violations. No pending enforcement matters. No conflict with Settlement Agreement. West End Cinema Beverage Service, 2301 M Street NW, Retailer DDEX Multipurpose Facility, License No. 100805..40

7. Review request for approval to provide a gift of mini refrigerators that do not exceed \$500 in value to various licensed retailers. ANC 5C. SMD 5C04. No outstanding fines/citations. No outstanding violations. No pending enforcement matters. No Settlement Agreement. Breakthru Beverage, 2800 V Street NE, Wholesaler A, License No. 060518..41

III. FIRST SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSING AGENDA:

1. Review Request for a Refund of Late Fees paid due to not receiving the invoice in the mail, ANC 5D, SMD 5D01, Puddin', 1309 5th Street NE, Retail CR, License No. 114802..42

IV. SECOND SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSING AGENDA:

1. Review Application for a Stipulated License with letter of ANC Support for a new Internet retailer license. ANC 5C. SMD 5C04. 6ft Wine Club, 3521 V Street NE, Retail AI, License No. 11944043

V. NOTICE OF MEETING VACATED CEASE AND DESIST ORDERS AGENDA 2:

1. ABRA-100297 - Hiwot Ethiopian Restaurant Market and Dream Lounge - Retail - C - Restaurant - 5333 GEORGIA AVE NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 27, 2021.].44

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

- 2. ABRA-104335 - Dolan Uyghur Restaurant - Retail - C - Restaurant - 3518 Connecticut AVE NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 27, 2021.]44
- 3. ABRA-060398 - La Molienda - Retail - C - Restaurant - 3568 14TH ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 27, 2021.]45
- 4. ABRA-083931 - The Highlands - Retail - C - Restaurant - 4706 14TH ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 27, 2021.]45
- 5. ABRA-075299 - Redrocks - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1036 PARK RD NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 27, 2021.]45
- 6. ABRA-094780 - Bread and Chocolate - Retail - D - Restaurant - 2301 M ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]45
- 7. ABRA-007792 - Bread & Chocolate - Retail - C - Restaurant - 5542 CONNECTICUT AVE NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]45
- 8. ABRA-092990 - Bidwell - Retail - C - Tavern - 1309 5TH ST NE, 2 [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]45
- 9. ABRA-113277 - Ossobuco Ristorante - Retail - C - Tavern - 3418 11th ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]45
- 10. ABRA-070728 - 1942 DC - Retail - C - Tavern - 1942 9TH ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]45

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

	PAGE
11. ABRA-110802 - Smitty's - Retail - C - Tavern - 3549 GEORGIA AVE NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]46
12. ABRA-113558 - Lounge of Three - Retail - C - Tavern - 1013 U ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]46
13. ABRA-087362 - Habesha Market & Carry-Out Restaurant - Retail - D - Tavern - 1919 9TH ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]46
14. ABRA-102904 - Boeeymonger Restaurant - Retail - D - Restaurant - 3265 PROSPECT ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]46
15. ABRA-113295 - Cane - Retail - C - Restaurant - 403 H ST NE [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]46
16. ABRA-094002 - Capa Tosta - Retail - C - Tavern - 2737 SHERMAN AVE NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]46
17. ABRA-108202 - O-Ku - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1274 5th ST NE [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]46
18. ABRA-100515 - 600 T - Retail - C - Tavern - 600 T ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]47
19. ABRA-112154 - Salumeria - Retail-Full Service Grocery - B - 35 N ST NE [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]47

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

	PAGE
20. ABRA-114842 - PUDDIN' - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1309 5TH ST NE [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 28, 2021.]47
21. ABRA-024197 - Habana Village - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1834 COLUMBIA RD NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 29, 2021.]47
22. ABRA-117385 - Butter Chicken Company 3 - Retail - C - Restaurant - 601 2nd ST NE [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 29, 2021.]47
23. ABRA-112757 - Easy Eats - Retail - C - Restaurant - 538 23RD ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 29, 2021.]47
24. ABRA-106553 - Service Bar - Caterer - 926 U ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 29, 2021.]47
25. ABRA-103576 - Los Cuates Restaurant - Retail - C - Restaurant - 2429 18TH ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 29, 2021.]47
26. ABRA-095380 - Spice a Caribbean Jerk Joint - Retail - D - Restaurant - 826 SHEPHERD ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 29, 2021.]47
27. ABRA-113864 - Kitchen Cray - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1301 H ST NE [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 29, 2021.]48
28. ABRA-118111 - K Kabob - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1924 9TH ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on October 29, 2021.]48

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

29. ABRA-112530 - Pop Social - Retail - C - Tavern - 470 L'ENFANT PLZ SW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on November 2, 2021.]48

30. ABRA-060754 - LeDesales - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1725 DE SALES ST NW [Licensee paid the third-year annual fee on November 2, 2021.]48

VI. NOTICE OF MEETING REMOVAL OF ENDORSEMENTS AGENDA:

1. ABRA-117354 - City Sliders - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1529 WISCONSIN AVE NW Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Summer Garden Endorsement.49

2. ABRA-000086 - The Metropolitan Club Of The City Of Washington - Retail - C - Club - 1700 H ST NW Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.. . . .49

3. ABRA-000753 - Mama Ayesha's Calvert Restaurant - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1967 CALVERT ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.. . . .50

4. ABRA-000899 - The Good Guys Restaurant - Retail - C - Nightclub - 2311 WISCONSIN AVE NW Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.50

5. ABRA-001133 - Restaurant Associates - Retail - C - Restaurant - 2700 F ST NW Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.. .50

6. ABRA-001271 - Player's Lounge - Retail - C - Nightclub - 2737 Martin Luther King Jr. AVE SE, Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.50

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

- 7. ABRA-009713 - The Willard
Inter-Continental Hotel - Retail - C -
Hotel - 1401 PENNSYLVANIA AVE NW,
Licensee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.50
- 8. ABRA-015387 - La Lomita Dos - Retail
- C - Restaurant - 308 PENNSYLVANIA AVE
SE Licensee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.50
- 9. ABRA-025982 - Joyti Foods Cuisine - Retail
- C - Restaurant - 2433 18TH ST NW
Licensee did not pay the annual fee for
the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.. . .50
- 10. ABRA-026519 - Chi-Cha Lounge - Retail -
C - Tavern - 1624 U ST NW, Licensee did
not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out
and Delivery Endorsement..50
- 11. ABRA-060401 - Johnny Pistolas - Retail
- C - Restaurant - 2333 18TH ST NW
[Licensee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.].50
- 12. ABRA-060447 - Wok and Roll - Retail -
C - Restaurant - 604 H ST NW [Licensee
did not pay the annual fee for the
Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]50
- 13. ABRA-060448 - Soussi - Retail - C -
Restaurant - 2228 18TH ST NW [Licensee
did not pay the annual fee for the
Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]50
- 14. ABRA-060765 - Komi/Little Serow -
Retail - C - Restaurant - 1509 17TH
ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual
fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.].50

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

15. ABRA-070876 - El Amigo Restaurant - Retail - C - Restaurant - 3612 14TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]50

16. ABRA-071036 - Kaz Sushi - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1915 I ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]52

17. ABRA-071453 - Sequoia Grill - Retail - C - Restaurant - 3000 K ST NW, STE 500 [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]52

18. ABRA-072014 - Susheria - Retail - C - Restaurant - 3101 K ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]52

19. ABRA-073166 - The Pug/Toki Underground - Retail - C - Tavern - 1234 H ST NE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]52

20. ABRA-078003 - Corduroy - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1122 9TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]52

21. ABRA-079235 - Hotel George/Bis - Retail - C - Hotel - 15 E ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]52

22. ABRA-081014 - Cava Restaurant - Retail - C - Tavern - 527 8TH ST SE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]52

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

- 23. ABRA-082474 - Hotel Zena/Figleaf Bar
Lounge/Hedy's Rooftop - Retail - C -
Hotel - 1155 14TH ST NW [Licensee
did not pay the annual fee for the
Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]53
- 24. ABRA-082921 - Muzette - Retail - C -
Restaurant - 2305 18TH ST NW, #1
[Licensee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]53
- 25. ABRA-083047 - Carmine's - Retail - C -
Restaurant - 425 7th ST NW [Licensee
did not pay the annual fee for the
Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]53
- 26. ABRA-084580 - Top Spanish Cafe &
Catering - Retail - C - Restaurant -
3541 GEORGIA AVE NW [Licensee did not
pay the annual fee for the Carry-out
and Delivery Endorsement.]53
- 27. ABRA-085256 - Hotel Monaco & Dirty Habit
Restaurant - Retail - C - Hotel -
700 F ST NW [Licensee did not pay the
annual fee for the Carry-out and
Delivery Endorsement.]53
- 28. ABRA-086093 - Bier Baron Hotel &
Tavern - Retail - C - Tavern - 1523
22ND ST NW [Licensee did not pay the
annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]53
- 29. ABRA-086205 - Ghion Restaurant and
Lounge - Retail - C - Tavern - 2010 9TH
ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual
fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]53

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

	PAGE
30. ABRA-086393 - BKK Cookshop - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1700 NEW JERSEY AVE NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]54
31. ABRA-087398 - The Big Board - Retail - C - Tavern - 421 H ST NE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]54
32. ABRA-087730 - Tortino Restaurant - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1228 11TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]54
33. ABRA-087903 - Po Boy Jim - Retail - C - Restaurant - 709 H ST NE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]54
34. ABRA-088452 - Fuel Pizza & Wings - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1606 K ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]54
35. ABRA-088727 - Fuel Pizza & Wings - Retail - C - Restaurant - 600 F ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]54
36. ABRA-090884 - Rose's Luxury - Retail - C - Restaurant - 717 8TH ST SE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]55
37. ABRA-091030 - Red Apron at Union Market - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1309 5TH ST NE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]55

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

38. ABRA-091137 - Arcuri - Retail - C - Restaurant - 2400 WISCONSIN AVE NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]55

39. ABRA-091197 - Takorean - Retail - C - Tavern - 1309 5TH ST NE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]55

40. ABRA-091662 - Pinstripes - Retail - C - Restaurant - 3222 M ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]55

41. ABRA-092298 - Duke's Grocery - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1513 17TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]55

42. ABRA-094244 - Stadium Club - Retail - C - Nightclub - 2127 QUEENS CHAPEL RD NE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]56

43. ABRA-095815 - Beau Thai - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1550 7TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]56

44. ABRA-095958 - Luke's Lobster - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1211 POTOMAC ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]56

45. ABRA-096425 - Provision No. 14 - Retail - C - Restaurant - 2100 14TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]56

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

46. ABRA-097172 - Kinship/Metier - Retail
- C - Restaurant - 1015 7th ST NW
[Licensesee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]56

47. ABRA-097488 - Fig & Olive - Retail
- C - Restaurant - 934 Palmer AL NW
[Licensesee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]56

48. ABRA-098384 - Dolci Gelati Cafe - Retail
- D - Tavern - 1420 8TH ST NW [Licensesee
did not pay the annual fee for the
Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]56

49. ABRA-098505 - Masseria - Retail - C -
Restaurant - 1340 4TH ST NE [Licensesee
did not pay the annual fee for the
Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]57

50. ABRA-100387 - Via Umbria - Retail - C -
Restaurant - 1525 WISCONSIN AVE NW
[Licensesee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]57

51. ABRA-101456 - Ari's Diner - Retail - C -
Tavern - 2003 FENWICK ST NE [Licensesee
did not pay the annual fee for the
Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]57

52. ABRA-102177 - The Line DC - Retail
- C - Hotel - 1770 Euclid ST NW
[Licensesee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]57

53. ABRA-102597 - Roti Mediterranean Grill
- Retail - D - Restaurant - 2221 I ST
NW, #1 [Licensesee did not pay the annual
fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]57

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

54. ABRA-103082 - Kingfisher - Retail - C - Tavern - 1414 14th ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]57

55. ABRA-103465 - Kellari - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1700 K ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]58

56. ABRA-103863 - Chicken + Whiskey - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1738 14TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]58

57. ABRA-104214 - Floriana - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1602 17th ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]58

58. ABRA-104786 - The Pretzel Bakery - Retail - D - Restaurant - 257 15TH ST SE, #A [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]58

59. ABRA-105058 - Library Tavern - Retail - C - Tavern - 5420 3RD ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]58

60. ABRA-105472 - Taqueria Del Barrio - Retail - C - Restaurant - 821 UPSHUR ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]58

61. ABRA-106046 - La Vie - Retail - C - Restaurant - 88 District SQ SW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]59

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

	PAGE
62. ABRA-106099 - Across The Pond Restaurant & Pub - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1732 CONNECTICUT AVE NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]59
63. ABRA-107164 - Pappe - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1317 14th ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]59
64. ABRA-108087 - The Ministry - Retail - C - Tavern - 601 NEW JERSEY AVE NW, STE 102 [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]59
65. ABRA-108322 - Luke's Lobster - Retail - C - Restaurant - 800 17TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]59
66. ABRA-108767 - Bluestone Lane - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1100 23rd ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]59
67. ABRA-108842 - Streets Market - Retail - C - Restaurant - 51 M ST NE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]59
68. ABRA-109339 - Oath Pizza - Retail - D - Restaurant - 110 M ST SE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]60
69. ABRA-109361 - Red, White and Basil - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1781 Florida AVE NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]60

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

70. ABRA-109673 - The Moxy Hotel Washington,
D.C. - Retail - C - Hotel - 1011 K ST
NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]60

71. ABRA-110044 - Georgetown Social - Retail
- C - Restaurant - 2920 M ST NW [Licensee
did not pay the annual fee for the
Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]60

72. ABRA-110237 - I'm Eddie Cano/Nantucket
Clam Shack/Jimmy's Philly Steaks -
Retail - C - Restaurant - 5014
CONNECTICUT AVE NW [Licensee did not
pay the annual fee for the Carry-out
and Delivery Endorsement.]60

73. ABRA-111602 - Morris American Bar -
Retail - C - Tavern - 1020 7TH ST NW
[Licensee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]60

74. ABRA-112244 - The Darcy Hotel - Retail
- C - Hotel - 1515 RHODE ISLAND AVE NW
[Licensee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]61

75. ABRA-112282 - Luna Restaurant - Retail
- C - Restaurant - 5217 GEORGIA AVE NW
[Licensee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]61

76. ABRA-112301 - Residents - Retail - C -
Restaurant - 1317 Connecticut AVE NW
[Licensee did not pay the annual fee
for the Carry-out and Delivery
Endorsement.]61

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

	PAGE
77. ABRA-112409 - Rooster & Owl - Retail - C - Restaurant - 2436 14th ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]61
78. ABRA-112447 - Yotel Washington DC - Retail - C - Hotel - 415 NEW JERSEY AVE NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]61
79. ABRA-112638 - Northside Tavern - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1726 CONNECTICUT AVE NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]61
80. ABRA-113050 - Eat BRGZ - Retail - C - Restaurant - 250 7TH ST SE [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]62
81. ABRA-113805 - Blackfinn - Retail - C - Tavern - 1620 I ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]62
82. ABRA-114952 - Bluestone Lane - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1701 14TH ST NW, #3 [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.]62
83. ABRA-115103 - Mayahuel Cocina Mexicana - Retail - C - Restaurant - 2605 24TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Entertainment Endorsement.]62
84. ABRA-090311 - CherCher Ethiopian Restaurant & Mart - Retail - C - Restaurant - 1334 9TH ST NW [Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement and the Summer Garden Endorsement.]62

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

VII. BOARD'S TEMPORARY LICENSE AND ONE DAY SUBSTANTIAL CHANGE DOCKET, FOR NOVEMBER 3RD, 2021:

1. Request from Fritz E. Woloua, One Day License Class F, a Marriage Proposal, License Number 119904.64
2. Request by Lynda E. Plott, a One Day License Class F, a memorial, on November 14th, 2021, the License No. is 119904. . . .64
3. Request from Maria Gonzales Prada Sosaya, One Day License Class G, a wedding, on November 6th, 2021, License No. 119862 . . .64
4. Request from Henoah F. Derbew, a One Day License Class G, a wedding, January 14th, 2022, License No. 11989464
5. The Hip HOP Bar Crawl-MLK-Edition, a Pub Crawl, from RegMoPromo Holdings, for 1,000 participants, January 16th, 2022, premise is starting at 2100 Block of 14th Street NW, License No. 104072, Substantial Change License No. 21-Substantial Change-0085664

VIII ADMINISTRATIVE DOCKET:

1. Kt, LLC
T/a Jake's Tavern
1606 7th street, NW
License no. 108077
Ret. C tavern
Sports Wagering Endorsement Application. . .66
2. Morris group, LLC
T/a Morris American Bar
1020 7th Street, NW
License No. 111602
Ret. C Tavern
Sports Wagering Endorsement Application. . .66

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

- 3. Ppt, Inc.
T/a Nick's Riverside Grille
3050 K Street, NW
License No. 017308
Ret. C Restaurant
Sports Wagering Endorsement Application. . .66

- 4. Ivy City Smokehouse, Inc.
T/a Ivy City Smokehouse
1356 Okie Street, NE
License No. 112220
Ret. C Restaurant
Sports Wagering Endorsement Application. . .66

- 5. Ivy City Tavern, Inc.
T/a Ivy City Tavern
1356 Okie Street, NE
License No. 093795
Ret. C Tavern
Sports Wagering Endorsement Application. . .66

- 6. Dancing Crab of Washington
Harbour ltd Partnership
T/a Tony & Joe's Seafood Place
3000 K Street, NW
License No. 010762
Ret. C Restaurant
Sports Wagering Endorsement Application. . .67

- 7. Esq Bower, LLC
T/a Emmy Squared
1300 4th Street, SE
License No. 116413
Ret. C Restaurant
Carry-out and Delivery Application67

- 8. Mi Vida 14th Street, LLC
T/a Mi Vida
1901 14th Street, NW
License No. 118649
Ret. C Restaurant
Carry-out and Delivery Application67

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

- 9. Aki Muller & Eyob, LLC
T/a Ocean Front Liquors
4682 Martin Luther King Jr. Avenue, SW
License No. 096628
Ret. A
Letter of Request to Expand to the
Adjacent Space at 4684 Martin Luther
King Jr. Avenue, SC Williams67

- 10. JLC, Inc.
T/a Towne Wine & Liquor
1326 Wisconsin Avenue, NW
License No. 093813
Ret. A
Transfer to New Location Application
1438 Wisconsin Avenue, NW.67

- 11. Aberash, Inc.
T/a Signature Lounge
1727 Connecticut Avenue, NW
License No. 117485
Ret. C Tavern
New ABC License Application.67

- 12. Molavi, LLC
T/a Congress Market
421 East Capitol Street, SE
License No. 119719
Ret. B
Transfer with Sale Application67

- 13. Grand Cata Concept, LLC
T/a Grand Cata at La Cosecha
1280 4th Street, NE
License No. 119074
Ret. D Restaurant
New ABC License Application.67

- 14. Exotic Wine & Spirits, Inc.
T/a Exotic Wine & Liquors
801 Maryland Avenue, NE
License No. 118158
Ret. A
New ABC License Application.68

I-N-D-E-X C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D

PAGE

- 15. Apq Capitol Hill DC, LLC
T/a Le Pain Quotidien
666 Pennsylvania Avenue, SE
License No. 117744
Ret. D Restaurant
Involuntary Transfer Application68

- 16. Apq Blaine Mansion DC, LLC
T/a Le Pain Quotidien
2001 P Street, NW
License No. 117742
Ret. C Restaurant
Involuntary Transfer Application68

- 17. Apq Carroll Square DC, LLC
T/a Le Pain Quotidien
975 F Street, NW
License No. 117740
Ret. D Restaurant
Involuntary Transfer Application68

- 18. DMV Wagering Co.
T/a Handle 19
1100 13th Street, NW
License No. 119122
Ret. C Restaurant
New ABC License Application.68

- 19. Hotbed, LLC
T/a Hotbed
2475 - 2477 18th Street, NW
License No. 119765
Ret. C Tavern
Transfer Without Sale Application.68

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 11:23 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: We are at the
4 end of our morning agenda, and so therefore, let
5 us go to our -- let's go to our legal agenda.

6 Number 1, on our legal agenda, it's a
7 review of an Offer in Compromise, in lieu of a
8 hearing date of October 27th, 2021, for Case
9 Number 21-CC-00013, Capitol Wine and Spirits,
10 License Number 02 -- I'm sorry, 08-2981, and the
11 Offer in Compromise is, as follows.

12 Charge 1, operate, operation without
13 a board-approved ABC Manager statutory authority,
14 D.C. Code Section 25701. There is a five --
15 there is a \$2,000 fine, to be paid, within 60
16 days, or the license will be suspended, until the
17 fine has been paid.

18 I make a motion that the Board accepts
19 this Offer in Compromise, is there a second?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short --

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 MEMBER SHORT: -- I second.

24 (Simultaneous speaking.)

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and

1 Mr. -- Mr. Short and Ms. Crocket have seconded.
2 The motion will now have a roll call vote, on the
3 motion. Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

16 Anderson, I agree, the matter passed six to
17 zero-zero.

18 Our Number 2, on our legal agenda, is
19 a review of an Offer in Compromise, in lieu of a
20 hearing, dated November 2nd, 2021, the Case
21 Number 20-CC-00071, CVS, Pharmacy Number 2104,
22 License Number 083507.

23 The Offer in Compromise, for this case
24 is, as follows. Charge Number 1, sale of an
25 alcoholic beverage on a person under 21 years of

1 age. D.C. Code Section 25781. There's a \$2,000
2 fine to be paid, within 60 days, or the license
3 will be suspended, until the fine is paid.

4 Charge F.

5 Number 2, Provision Number 2 is, if a
6 license shall be suspended for five days, with
7 all five days stayed for one year.

8 Provision 3, of Charge 1, all
9 employees, who will serve alcohol, shall complete
10 an alcohol awareness training program, with
11 training within 90 days of the Board's acceptance
12 of the Offer in Compromise.

13 Charge 2, failure to take reasonable
14 steps necessary to ascertain legal drinking age,
15 statutory authority D.C. Code Section 25783, this
16 charge has been dismissed.

17 I, therefore, make a motion that the
18 Board accepts this Offer in Compromise, is there
19 a second?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, second.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
22 seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll call
23 vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hanson, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.
11 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six to
12 zero-zero.

13 Number 3 on our legal agenda is a
14 review of an Offer in Compromise, in lieu of a
15 hearing, dated November 2nd, 2021, for Case
16 Number 21-CC-00022, Open Door Market, License
17 Number 109402.

18 The Offer in Compromise as, is as
19 follows. Charge 1, second sell to a minor within
20 two years, case, Case Number 20-CC-00076. The
21 OIC is, as follows.

22 Is \$3,000 fine, payment within 60
23 days, or the license shall be suspended,
24 indefinitely, until the fine has been paid.

25 Provision Number 2, the license shall

1 be suspended, for ten days, with four days to be
2 served and six days to be stayed for one year.

3 Provision Number 3, all employees, who
4 serve alcohol beverages in the licensed
5 establishment complete an alcohol awareness
6 training program, within three months, from the
7 date of the OIC.

8 In addition, the Respondent shall
9 serve five days, which were activated, from Case
10 Number 20-CC-00076, so therefore, the licensee
11 will serve a nine-day suspension, the nine days
12 of suspension are going to be February 15th,
13 February 16th, February 17th, February 18th,
14 February 19th, February 20th, February 21st,
15 22nd, and February 23rd, 2022.

16 Charge 2, failure to take reasonable
17 steps necessary to ascertain legal drinking age.
18 D.C. Official Code Section 25783. This is the
19 second (inaudible) violation, within two years.
20 This charge will be dismissed, because the clerk
21 did check the ID.

22 Charge 3, no ABC Manager on duty.
23 D.C. Official Code Section 25701. This is their
24 first secondary (inaudible) violation, within two
25 years. The fine is a fine of \$250, payable

1 within 60 days, or the license shall be suspended
2 indefinitely, until the fine has been paid.

3 I, therefore, make a motion that the
4 Board accepts the terms of this OIC, is there a
5 second?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
7 seconds.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has
9 seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll call
10 vote, on the motion. Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
23 I agree. The matter passes six to zero-zero.

24 Number 4, on our legal agenda, is
25 review of a settlement agreement, dated September

1 30th, 2021, between Advisory Neighborhood
2 Commission 3B and Laliguras, License Number
3 115606. I'll make a motion that, ABC Board
4 approve this agreement, is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 has seconded the motion, we'll have a roll call
9 vote. Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
22 I agree, the matter passes, six to zero-zero.

23 Number 5, on our legal agenda, Review
24 of a Settlement Agreement, dated October 27th,
25 2021, is between Advisory Neighborhood Commission

1 8C and Mart Liquors, License Number 108836. I
2 make a motion that the ABC Board approve this
3 agreement, is there a second?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
6 seconded, the motion will now have a roll call
7 vote. And, the motion, Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.
20 Anderson, I agree, and the matter passed, six to
21 zero-zero.

22 Number 6, on our legal agenda, is
23 Review of the Motion to Dismiss Protest of Group
24 of 5, in Case Number 21-PRO-00030, dated October
25 21st, 2021, this is in the Mart Liquors, License

1 Number 108836. This is now moot.

2 Number 7, on our legal agenda, is a
3 Review of the Government's Motions, Motion for
4 Continuance of a Show Cause Hearing, in Case
5 Number 21-CMP-00011, dated October 28th, '21, and
6 this is in the Nana Ethiopian Restaurant, new
7 name is Mignot, License Number 100407.

8 I make a motion that we approve this
9 request, is there a second?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
12 seconded the motion, we'll have a roll call on
13 the motion. Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

1 Anderson, I agree, the matter passed six to
2 zero-zero.

3 Number 8, on our agenda, is a Review
4 of Request to Reinstate Cancelled License, dated
5 October 28th, 2021, this is for Tacqueria Local,
6 License Number 109076.

7 I make a motion that we approve this
8 request, is there a second?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
10 seconds.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
12 has seconded, the motion will now have a roll
13 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

1 Anderson, I agree, the matter passes, six to
2 zero-zero.

3 Number 9, Review of the Request to
4 Reinstate Cancelled License, this is in Music and
5 Arts Club/Tropicalia, License Number 083462. I
6 make a motion to approve this request, is there a
7 second?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
10 seconded, the motion will now have a roll call
11 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

24 Anderson, I agree, the matter passes, six to
25 zero-zero.

1 Number 10, Review of Contestant's
2 SDCA's Response to Applicant's Opposition to
3 SDCA's Motion for Continuance After Protest
4 Hearing, dated October 28th, 2021. This is in
5 Butter Me Up, License Number 117485. This is now
6 moot.

7 We now move to our licensing agenda.
8 The first matter on our licensing agenda is a
9 review application for an entertainment
10 endorsement to provide live entertainment
11 indoors, as well as, outdoors in the Summer
12 Garden. This is for 3 Stars Brewing Company,
13 License Number 087686.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request, is there a second?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
18 seconded the motion, we will now have a roll call
19 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

7 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, six to
8 zero-zero.

9 Number 2, Review Request for an
10 Off-Site Storage Permit to store unopened
11 alcoholic beverage inventory off-site, at 35
12 Sheridan Avenue NW, a request has been made, by
13 Ezra's, License Number 089730.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request, is there a second?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
17 seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
19 has seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll
20 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

8 Anderson, I agree, the matter passes, at six to

9 zero-zero.

10 Number 3, Review Application Review
11 Application to add Cover Charge to existing
12 Entertainment Endorsement. This is for Station
13 4, License Number 112252.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request, is there a second?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
18 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
19 for, on the motion. Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

7 Anderson, I agree, the matter passed, six to

8 zero-zero.

9 Number 4, Review request to Remove the

10 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement from License.

11 This is from Addis Paris Caf,, License Number

12 110083.

13 I make a motion that we approve this

14 request, is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

17 seconded the motion and we'll now have a roll

18 call of the motion. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
6 I agree, the matter passes, six to zero-zero.

7 Number 5, Review Request to Remove the
8 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement from License.
9 This is from Atomic Billiards, License No.
10 019007.

11 I make a motion that we approve this
12 request, is there a second?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
14 second.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
16 seconded the motion, we will now have a roll call
17 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.
5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed, six to
6 zero-zero.

7 Number 6, on our agenda, Review
8 request for a Disposal Permit to transport
9 unopened alcoholic beverage inventory to, E
10 Street Lounge, this is for -- this is by West End
11 Cinema Beverage Service, License Number 100805.

12 I make a motion that we approve this
13 request, is there a second?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
15 seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
17 has seconded the motion, we will now have a roll
18 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

6 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed, six to
7 zero-zero.

8 Number 7, Review request for approval
9 to provide a gift of mini refrigerators that do
10 not exceed \$500 in value to various licensed
11 retailers. The request has been made, by
12 Breakthru Beverage, License No. 060518.

13 I make a motion that we approve this
14 request, is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll call
18 of the motion. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm Mr.
6 Anderson, I agree, the matter passes, six to
7 zero-zero.

8 We're now at our supplemental
9 licensing agenda, and the first matter in our
10 supplemental licensing agenda is a Review request
11 for refund of late fees stayed, due to not
12 receive the invoice in the mail. The request has
13 been made, by PUDDIN', License No. 114802.

14 I make a motion that we deny this
15 request, is there a second?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
18 seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll call
19 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
7 I agree. The matter passed, six to zero-zero.

8 We're now on our second supplemental
9 licensing agenda -- I'm sorry. Yes. Yes, I'm
10 correct, we're on second supplemental licensing
11 agenda.

12 The first matter on our second
13 supplemental licensing agenda, is a Review
14 Application for a Stipulated License with letter
15 of ANC Support for a new Internet retailer
16 license. This is for six, 6ft Wine Club, License
17 No. 119440.

18 I make a motion that we approve this
19 request, is there a second?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
22 seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll call
23 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.

11 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, six to
12 zero-zero.

13 All right, we're going to move to our
14 Notice to Vacate Cease and Desist Orders Agenda.
15 There are 30 establishments on this list, I'm
16 going to read all 30 names and, at the end of the
17 list, I will ask the Board to -- I'll make a
18 motion for the Board to lift the Cease and Desist
19 Orders.

20 So the first establishment is Hiwot
21 Ethiopian Market, Restaurant and Market and Dream
22 Lounge, License Number 100297, the license -- the
23 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 27,
24 2021.

25 The next case is Dolan Uyghur

1 Restaurant, License Number 104335. The Licensee
2 paid the annual fee, on October 27th, 2021.

3 La Molienda, the License Number
4 060398, the Licensee paid the annual fee, on
5 October 27th, 2021.

6 The The Highlands, License Number
7 083931, the Licensee paid the annual fee, on
8 October 27th, 2021.

9 Redrocks, License Number 075299, the
10 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 27th,
11 2021.

12 Bread and Chocolate, License Number
13 094780, Licensee paid the annual fee, on October
14 28th, 2021.

15 Bread & Chocolate, License Number
16 007792, the Licensee paid the annual fee, on
17 October 28th, 2021.

18 Bidwell, License Number 092990, the
19 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 28th,
20 2021.

21 Ossobuco Ristorante, License Number
22 113277, the Licensee paid the annual fee, on
23 October 28th, 2021.

24 1942 DC, License Number 070728,
25 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 28th,

1 2021.

2 Smitty's, License Number 110802, the
3 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 28th,
4 2021.

5 Lounge of Three, License Number
6 113558, Licensee paid the 30-year fee, on October
7 28th, 2021.

8 Habesha Market & Carry-Out Restaurant,
9 License Number 087362, Licensee paid the annual
10 fee on October 28th, 2021.

11 Boeymonger Restaurant, License Number
12 102904, Licensee paid the annual fee, on October
13 28th, 2021.

14 Cane, License Number 113295, Licensee
15 paid the annual fee, on October 28th, 2021.

16 Capa Tosta, License Number 094002,
17 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 28th,
18 2021.

19 O-Ku, License Number 108202, Licensee
20 paid the annual fee, on October 28th, 2021.

21 600 T, Licensee paid the license --
22 I'm sorry. 600 T, License Number 100515,
23 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 28th,
24 2021.

25 Salumeria, License Number 112154,

1 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 28th,
2 2021.

3 PUDDIN', License Number 114842,
4 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 28th,
5 2021.

6 Habana Village, License Number 024197,
7 Licensee paid, on October 29th, 2021.

8 Butter Chicken Company 3, License
9 Number 117385, Licensee paid the annual fee, on
10 October 29th.

11 Easy Eats, License Number 112757,
12 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 29th.

13 Service Bar, License Number 106553,
14 Licensee paid the fee, on October 29th, 2021.

15 Los Cuates Restaurant, License Number
16 103576, Licensee paid the annual fee, on October
17 29th.

18 Spice a Caribbean Jerk Joint, License
19 Number 095380, Licensee paid the annual fee, on
20 October 29th, 2021.

21 Kitchen Cray, License Number 113864,
22 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 29th,
23 2021.

24 K Kabob, License Number 118111,
25 Licensee paid the annual fee, on October 29th,

1 2021.

2 Pop Social, License Number 112530,
3 Licensee paid the annual fee, on November 2nd,
4 2021.

5 And, LeDesales, License Number 060754,
6 Licensee paid the annual fee, on November 2nd,
7 2021.

8 I, therefore, make a motion that the
9 ABC Board lifts the -- that the AB -- ABC Board
10 vacates the Cease and Desist Orders, for these
11 establishments that were just read in the record,
12 is there a second?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
14 seconds.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
16 has seconded, the motion will now have a roll
17 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm Mr.
5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, six to
6 zero-zero.

7 All right, we are now on our removal
8 of the endorsements agenda. There are 94 -- I'm
9 sorry, there are 84 establishments on this
10 agenda.

11 I'm going to review all the names and
12 what I will be asking the Board to do is to, I
13 ask the Board to remove the endorsements, these
14 endorsements, from the licenses, based on the
15 fail, the failure of these establishments to pay
16 for the continued endorsements to be under a
17 license.

18 The first establishment -- so at the
19 end of the list, I'll, I'll ask the Board, to
20 vote.

21 The first establishment is City
22 Sliders, License Number 117355 -- 54, they are
23 Retail - C - Restaurant, the Licensee did not pay
24 the annual fee for the Summer Garden Endorsement.

25 The Metropolitan Club of The City of

1 Washington, License Number 000086, the Licensee
2 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
3 Delivery Endorsement.

4 Mama Ayesha's Calvert Restaurant,
5 License Number 000753, the Licensee did not pay
6 the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
7 Endorsement.

8 The Good Guys Restaurant, License
9 Number 000899, the Licensee did not pay the
10 annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
11 Endorsement.

12 Restaurant Associates, License Number
13 001133, the Licensee did not pay the annual fee
14 for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

15 Number 6, Player's Lounge, License
16 Number 001271, the Licensee did not pay the
17 annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
18 Endorsement.

19 Number 7, The Willard
20 Inter-Continental Hotel, License Number 009713,
21 the Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the
22 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

23 La Lomita Dos, License Number 015387,
24 Retail - C - Restaurant, Licensee did not pay the
25 annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery

1 Endorsement.

2 Number 9, Joyti Foods Cuisine - Retail
3 - C - Restaurant, Licensee did not -- License
4 Number 025982, Licensee did not pay the annual
5 fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

6 Chi-Cha Lounge, License Number 026519,
7 Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the
8 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

9 Number 11, Johnny Pistolas - Retail -
10 C - Restaurant, License Number 060401, Licensee
11 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
12 Delivery Endorsement.

13 Number 12, Wok and Roll, License
14 Number 060447, Licensee did not pay the annual
15 fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

16 Number 13, Soussi - Retail - C -
17 Restaurant, License Number 060448, Licensee did
18 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
19 Delivery Endorsement.

20 Number 14, Little Serow, License
21 Number 060765, Licensee did not pay the annual
22 fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

23 Number 15, El Amigo Restaurant -
24 Retail - C - Restaurant, License Number 070876,
25 Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the

1 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

2 Number 16, Kaz Sushi, License Number
3 071036, Licensee did not pay the annual fee for
4 the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

5 Number 17, Sequoia Grill, a Retail -
6 C - Restaurant, License Number 071453, Licensee
7 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
8 Delivery Endorsement.

9 Number 18, Susheria, Retail - C -
10 Restaurant, License Number 072014, Licensee did
11 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
12 Delivery Endorsement.

13 Number 19, Toki Underground, License
14 Number 073166, Licensee did not pay the annual
15 fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

16 Number 20, Corduroy, License Number
17 078003, Retail - C - Restaurant, Licensee did not
18 pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
19 Endorsement.

20 Number 21, Hotel George/Bis, License
21 Number 079235, Licensee did not pay the annual
22 fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

23 Cava Restaurant, Retail - C - Tavern,
24 License Number is 081014, Licensee did not pay
25 the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery

1 Endorsement.

2 Number 23, Hotel Zena/Figleaf Bar
3 Lounge/Hedy's Rooftop, License Number 082474,
4 Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the
5 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

6 Number 24, Muzette, Retail - C -
7 Restaurant, License Number 082921, Licensee did
8 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
9 Delivery Endorsement.

10 Number 25, Carmine's, Retail - C -
11 Restaurant, License Number 038047, Licensee did
12 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
13 Delivery Endorsement.

14 Number 26, Top Spanish Cafe &
15 Catering, License Number 084580, Licensee did not
16 pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
17 Endorsement.

18 Number 27, Hotel Monaco & Dirty Habit
19 Restaurant, Retail - C - Hotel, License Number
20 085256, Licensee did not pay the annual fee for
21 the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

22 Bier Baron Hotel & Tavern, License
23 Number 086093, Licensee did not pay the annual
24 fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

25 Number 29, Ghion Restaurant and

1 Lounge, Retail - C - Tavern, License Number
2 086205, Licensee did not pay the annual fee for
3 the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

4 Number 30, BKK Cookshop, Retail - C -
5 Restaurant, License Number 086393, Licensee did
6 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
7 Delivery Endorsement.

8 Number 31, The Big Board, License
9 Number 087398, Licensee did not pay the annual
10 fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

11 Number 32, Tortino Restaurant, Retail
12 - C - Restaurant, License Number 087730, Licensee
13 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
14 Delivery Endorsement.

15 Number 33, Po Boy Jim, Retail - C -
16 Restaurant, License Number 087903, Licensee did
17 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
18 Delivery Endorsement.

19 Number 34, Fuel Pizza & Wings, Retail
20 - C - Restaurant, License Number 088452, Licensee
21 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
22 Delivery Endorsement.

23 Number 35, Fuel Pizza & Wings, Retail
24 - C - Restaurant, License Number 088727, Licensee
25 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and

1 Delivery Endorsement.

2 Number 36, Rose's Luxury, Retail - C
3 - Restaurant, License Number 090884, Licensee did
4 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
5 Delivery Endorsement.

6 Number 37, Red Apron at Union Market,
7 Retail - C - Restaurant, License Number 091030,
8 Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the
9 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

10 Number 38, Arcuri, Retail - C -
11 Restaurant, License Number 091137, Licensee did
12 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
13 Delivery Endorsement.

14 Number 39, Takorean, License Number
15 091197, Retail - C - Tavern, Licensee did not pay
16 the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
17 Endorsement.

18 Number 40, Pinstripes, Retail - C -
19 Restaurant, License Number 091662, Licensee did
20 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
21 Delivery Endorsement.

22 Number 41, Duke's Grocery, Retail - C
23 - Restaurant, License Number 092298, Licensee did
24 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
25 Delivery Endorsement.

1 Number 42, Stadium Club, Retail - C -
2 Nightclub, License Number 094244, Licensee did
3 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
4 Delivery Endorsement.

5 Number 43, Beau Thai, Retail - C -
6 Restaurant, License Number 095815, Licensee did
7 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
8 Delivery Endorsement.

9 Number 44, Luke's Lobster, Retail - C
10 - Restaurant, License Number 095958, Licensee did
11 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
12 Delivery Endorsement.

13 Number 45, Provision No. 14, a
14 restaurant, Retail - C - Restaurant, License
15 Number 096425, Licensee did not pay the annual
16 fee for the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

17 Number 46, Kinship/Metier, Retail - C
18 - Restaurant, License Number 097172, Licensee did
19 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
20 Delivery Endorsement.

21 Number 47, Fig & Olive, Retail - C -
22 Restaurant, License Number 097488, Licensee did
23 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
24 Delivery Endorsement.

25 Number 48, Dolci Gelati Cafe, Retail

1 - D - Tavern, License Number 098384, Licensee did
2 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
3 Delivery Endorsement.

4 Number 49, Masseria, Retail - C -
5 Restaurant, License Number 098505, Licensee did
6 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
7 Delivery Endorsement.

8 Number 50, Via Umbria, Retail - C -
9 Restaurant, License Number 100387, Licensee did
10 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
11 Delivery Endorsement.

12 Number 51, Ari's Diner, Retail - C -
13 Tavern, License Number 101456, Licensee did not
14 pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
15 Endorsement.

16 Number 52, The Line DC, Retail - C -
17 Hotel, License Number 102177, Licensee did not
18 pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
19 Endorsement.

20 Number 53, Roti Mediterranean Grill,
21 Retail - D - Restaurant, License Number 102597,
22 Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the
23 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

24 Number 54, Kingfisher, Retail - C -
25 Tavern, License Number 103082, Licensee did not

1 pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
2 Endorsement.

3 Number 55, Kellari, Retail - C -
4 Restaurant, License Number 103465, Licensee did
5 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
6 Delivery Endorsement.

7 Number 56, Chicken + Whiskey, Retail
8 - C - Restaurant, License Number 103863, Licensee
9 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
10 Delivery Endorsement.

11 Number 57, Floriana, Retail - C -
12 Restaurant, License Number 104214, Licensee did
13 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
14 Delivery Endorsement.

15 Number 58, The Pretzel Bakery, Retail
16 - D - Restaurant, License Number 104786, Licensee
17 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
18 Delivery Endorsement.

19 Number 59, Library Tavern, Retail - C
20 - Tavern, License Number 105058, Licensee did not
21 pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
22 Endorsement.

23 Number 60, Taqueria Del Barrio, Retail
24 - C - Restaurant, License Number 105472, Licensee
25 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and

1 Delivery Endorsement.

2 Number 61, La Vie, License Number
3 106046, Licensee did not pay the annual fee for
4 the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

5 Number 62, Across The Pond Restaurant
6 & Pub, Retail - C - Restaurant, License Number
7 106099, Licensee did not pay the annual fee for
8 the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

9 Number 63, Pappe, Retail - C -
10 Restaurant, License Number 107164, Licensee did
11 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
12 Delivery Endorsement.

13 Number 64, The Ministry, Retail - C -
14 Tavern, License Number 108087, Licensee did not
15 pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
16 Endorsement.

17 Number 65, Luke's Lobster, Retail - C
18 - Restaurant, License Number 108322, Licensee did
19 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
20 Delivery Endorsement.

21 Number 66, Bluestone Lane, Retail - C
22 - Restaurant, License Number 108767, Licensee did
23 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
24 Delivery Endorsement.

25 Number 67, Streets Market, Retail - C

1 - Restaurant, License Number 108842, Licensee did
2 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
3 Delivery Endorsement.

4 Number 68, Oath Pizza, Retail - D -
5 Restaurant, License Number 109339, Licensee did
6 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
7 Delivery Endorsement.

8 Number 69, Red, White and Basil,
9 Retail - C - Restaurant, License Number 109361,
10 Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the
11 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

12 Number 70, The Moxy Hotel Washington,
13 D.C., Retail - C - Hotel, License Number 109673,
14 Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the
15 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement.

16 Number 71, Georgetown Social, Retail
17 - C - Restaurant, License Number 110044, Licensee
18 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
19 Delivery Endorsement.

20 Number 72, I'm Eddie Cano/Nantucket
21 Clam Shack/Jimmy's Philly Steaks, Retail - C -
22 Restaurant, License Number 110237, Licensee did
23 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
24 Delivery Endorsement.

25 Number 73, Morris American Bar, Retail

1 - C - Tavern, License Number 111602, Licensee did
2 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
3 Delivery Endorsement.

4 Number 74, The Darcy Hotel, Retail -
5 C - Hotel, License Number 112244, Licensee did
6 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
7 Delivery Endorsement.

8 Number 75, Luna Restaurant, Retail -
9 C - Restaurant, License Number 112282, Licensee
10 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
11 Delivery Endorsement.

12 Number 76, Residents, Retail - C -
13 Restaurant, License Number 112301, Licensee did
14 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
15 Delivery Endorsement.

16 Number 77, Rooster & Owl, Retail - C
17 - Restaurant, License Number 112409, Licensee did
18 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
19 Delivery Endorsement.

20 Number 78, Yotel Washington DC,
21 License Number 112447, Licensee did not pay the
22 annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
23 Endorsement.

24 Number 79, Northside Tavern, Retail -
25 C - Restaurant, License Number 112638, Licensee

1 did not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
2 Delivery Endorsement.

3 Number 80, Eat BRGZ, Retail - C -
4 Restaurant, License Number 113050, Licensee did
5 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
6 Delivery Endorsement.

7 Number 81, Blackfinn, Retail - C -
8 Tavern, License Number 113805, Licensee did not
9 pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and Delivery
10 Endorsement.

11 Number 82, Bluestone Lane, Retail - C
12 - Restaurant, License Number 114952, Licensee did
13 not pay the annual fee for the Carry-out and
14 Delivery Endorsement.

15 Number 83, Mayahuel Cocina Mexicana,
16 Retail - C - Restaurant, License Number 115103,
17 Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the
18 Entertainment Endorsement.

19 And, Number 84, CherCher Ethiopian
20 Restaurant & Mart, License Number 090311,
21 Licensee did not pay the annual fee for the
22 Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement and the Summer
23 Garden Endorsement.

24 I, therefore, make a motion that, the
25 ABC Board cancels the endorsements I've already

1 referenced on these establishments, is there a
2 second?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short seconds.

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
5 seconds.

6 (Simultaneous speaking.)

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and
8 Ms. Crockett has seconded the motion, we'll have
9 a roll call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.
22 Anderson, I agree, the matter passed, six to
23 zero-zero.

24 We now move to the Board's Temporary
25 One, License and One Day Substantial Change

1 Docket, for November 3rd, 2021. There are six
2 establishments on this docket.

3 I will read the names and the requests
4 that's been made, the license number, and then
5 I'll ask, the Board, to grant, or approve, these
6 requests.

7 Aand the first request is, a request
8 from Fritz -- I'm sorry, Fritz E. Woloua, it's a
9 One Day License Class F, this is for a marriage
10 proposal, this is a Number 6, the License Number
11 is 119893.

12 Number 2, a request by Lydia -- I'm
13 sorry, Lynda E. Plott, a One Day License Class F,
14 it's a memorial, this is on November 14th, 2021,
15 the License Number is 119904.

16 The next request, a request from Maria
17 Gonzales Prada, Sosaya, S-O-S-A-Y-A, it's a One
18 Day License Class G, this is for a wedding, on
19 November 6th, 2021, the License Number is 119862.

20 Number 4, a request from Henoch F.
21 Derbew, a One Day License Class G, this is for a
22 wedding, January 14th, 2022, License Number is
23 119894.

24 Number 5, the Hip HOP Bar
25 Crawl-MLK-Edition, this is a Pub Crawl, from

1 RegMoPromo, for Promo Holdings, this is for 1,000
2 participants.

3 This is for January 16th, 2022, and
4 the premise is starting at 2100 Block of 14th
5 Street NW, and the License Number is 104072, the
6 Substantial Change License Number is 21
7 Substantial Change 00856.

8 I make a motion that ABC Board
9 approves these requests, is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
11 seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
13 has seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll
14 call vote. Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.
2 Anderson, I agree, the matter passed six
3 zero-zero.

4 We now move to our Administrative
5 Docket. There are 19 Applicants on our
6 Administrative Docket, I will read the names and
7 the requests and, at the end of the list, I will
8 make a motion that the Board approves these
9 requests.

10 The first Applicant is a request from
11 Jake's Tavern, License Number 108077, they're a
12 Retail C Tavern, this is for the Sports Wagering
13 Endorsement Application.

14 Number 2, the Morris -- is Morris
15 American Bar, License Number 111602, this is --
16 they're a Retail C Tavern, they're requesting a
17 Sports Wager and Endorsement Application.

18 Number 3, the Nick's Riverside Grille,
19 License Number 017308, they're a Retail C
20 Restaurant, Sports Wagering Endorsements
21 Application.

22 Number 4, Ivy City Smokehouse, License
23 Number 112220, they're a Retail C Restaurant,
24 again, a request for the Sports Wagering
25 Endorsement Application.

1 Number 5, Ivy City Tavern, License
2 Number 093795, Retail C Tavern, Sports Wagering
3 Endorsement Application.

4 Number 6, Tony & Joe's Seafood Place,
5 License Number 010762, they're a Retail C
6 Restaurant, Sports Wagering Endorsement
7 Application.

8 Number 7, Emmy Squared, License Number
9 116413, they're a Retail C Restaurant, Carry-out
10 and Delivery application.

11 Number 8, Mi Vida, License Number
12 118649, Retail C Restaurant, Carry-out and
13 Delivery application.

14 Number 9, Ocean Front Liquors, License
15 Number 096628, Retail A, Letter of Request to
16 Expand to the Adjacent space at 4684 Martin
17 Luther King Jr. Avenue, SW.

18 Number 10, Towne Wine & Spirit,
19 License Number 093813, Retail A, Transfer to a
20 New Location application, and the new address is
21 1438 Wisconsin Ave, NW.

22 Signature Lounge, License Number
23 117485, Retail C Tavern, New ABC license
24 application.

25 Congress Market, License Number

1 119719, Retail B, Transfer with Sale Application.
2 Number 13, Grand Cata at La Cosecha,
3 Retail D, Tavern, I'm sorry, Retail D,
4 Restaurant, New ABC License Application.

5 Number 14, Exotic Wine & Liquors, is
6 License Number 118158, Retail A, New ABC License
7 Application.

8 Number 15, Le Pain Quotidien, License
9 Number 117744, Retailer D Restaurant, Involuntary
10 Transfer Application.

11 Number 16, Le Pain Quotidien, License
12 Number 117742, Retail C Restaurant, Involuntary
13 Transfer Application.

14 Number 17, Le Pain Quotidien, License
15 Number 117740, Retail D Restaurant, Involuntary
16 Transfer Application.

17 Number 18, Handle 19, License Number
18 119122, Retail C Restaurant, New ABC License
19 Application.

20 And, Number 19 is Hotbed, License
21 Number 119765, they're a Retail C Tavern,
22 Transfer Without Sale Application.

23 I, therefore, make a motion to the ABC
24 Board approve these requests, is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

1 (Simultaneous speaking.)

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
3 seconded the motion, we'll now have a roll call
4 vote of the motion. Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And, Mr.
17 Anderson, I agree, the matter passed six to
18 zero-zero.

19 We are at the end of our morning
20 Agenda, the Board will now be in recess until --
21 and we will reconvene at 1:30 p.m. this
22 afternoon.

23 Have a good morning, thank you, and I,
24 now, request that all Board Members return to the
25 regular sessions, for further development, thank

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

you.

(Whereupon, the meeting in the above-entitled matter was concluded at 1:30 p.m.)

A

a.m 24:2
Aand 64:7
AB 48:9
ABC 22:14,21,24 23:16
 24:13 28:22 30:3 31:2
 48:9,9 62:25 65:8
 67:23 68:4,6,18,23
Aberash 22:11
above- 70:2
ABRA 1:21
ABRA-000086 9:11
ABRA-000753 9:14
ABRA-000899 9:17
ABRA-001133 9:20
ABRA-001271 9:23
ABRA-007792 6:15
ABRA-009713 10:2
ABRA-015387 10:6
ABRA-024197 8:5
ABRA-025982 10:9
ABRA-026519 10:11
ABRA-060398 6:5
ABRA-060401 10:14
ABRA-060447 10:17
ABRA-060448 10:19
ABRA-060754 9:5
ABRA-060765 10:22
ABRA-070728 6:23
ABRA-070876 11:3
ABRA-071036 11:6
ABRA-071453 11:8
ABRA-072014 11:11
ABRA-073166 11:14
ABRA-075299 6:10
ABRA-078003 11:17
ABRA-078307 4:23
ABRA-079235 11:19
ABRA-081014 11:22
ABRA-082474 12:3
ABRA-082921 12:6
ABRA-082981 2:6
ABRA-083047 12:9
ABRA-083264 3:14
ABRA-083507 2:9
ABRA-083931 6:8
ABRA-084580 12:11
ABRA-085256 12:14
ABRA-086093 12:17
ABRA-086205 12:20
ABRA-086393 13:3
ABRA-087362 7:7
ABRA-087398 13:6
ABRA-087730 13:8
ABRA-087903 13:11
ABRA-088452 13:14
ABRA-088727 13:17
ABRA-090311 19:22

ABRA-090884 13:19
ABRA-091030 13:22
ABRA-091137 14:3
ABRA-091197 14:5
ABRA-091662 14:8
ABRA-092298 14:10
ABRA-092990 6:18
ABRA-094002 7:14
ABRA-094244 14:13
ABRA-094780 6:13
ABRA-095380 8:17
ABRA-095815 14:16
ABRA-095958 14:19
ABRA-096425 14:22
ABRA-097172 15:3
ABRA-097488 15:6
ABRA-098384 15:9
ABRA-098505 15:11
ABRA-100297 5:22
ABRA-100387 15:14
ABRA-100407 3:6
ABRA-100515 7:19
ABRA-101456 15:17
ABRA-102177 15:19
ABRA-102597 15:22
ABRA-102904 7:9
ABRA-103082 16:3
ABRA-103465 16:5
ABRA-103576 8:15
ABRA-103863 16:8
ABRA-104214 16:11
ABRA-104335 6:3
ABRA-104786 16:13
ABRA-105058 16:16
ABRA-105472 16:19
ABRA-106046 16:22
ABRA-106099 17:3
ABRA-106553 8:13
ABRA-107164 17:6
ABRA-108087 17:8
ABRA-108202 7:17
ABRA-108322 17:11
ABRA-108767 17:14
ABRA-108836 2:19,23
ABRA-108842 17:17
ABRA-109339 17:20
ABRA-109361 17:22
ABRA-109402 2:12
ABRA-109673 18:3
ABRA-110044 18:6
ABRA-110237 18:8
ABRA-110802 7:2
ABRA-111602 18:12
ABRA-112154 7:22
ABRA-112244 18:15
ABRA-112282 18:18
ABRA-112301 18:21
ABRA-112409 19:3

ABRA-112447 19:6
ABRA-112530 9:2
ABRA-112638 19:9
ABRA-112757 8:10
ABRA-113050 19:12
ABRA-113277 6:20
ABRA-113295 7:12
ABRA-113558 7:4
ABRA-113805 19:14
ABRA-113864 8:20
ABRA-114842 8:3
ABRA-114952 19:17
ABRA-115103 19:20
ABRA-115606 2:16
ABRA-117354 9:9
ABRA-117385 8:8
ABRA-117485 3:17
ABRA-118111 8:23
ABRA109076 3:10
acceptance 26:11
accepts 24:18 26:18
 29:4
activated 28:9
add 4:7 37:11
Addis 4:14 38:11
addition 28:8
address 67:20
Adjacent 22:6 67:16
Administrative 20:17
 66:4,6
Advisory 2:14,18 30:1
 30:25
afternoon 69:22
age 26:1,14 28:17
agenda 1:6,6,7,8,9 2:3
 3:18 5:12,16,21 9:8
 24:4,5,6 25:18 27:13
 29:24 30:23 31:22
 32:2 33:3 35:7,8 40:7
 42:9,10 43:9,11,13
 44:14 49:8,10 69:20
agreement 2:13,17 4:5
 4:10,14,19 5:4,10
 29:25 30:4,24 31:3
AI 4:6 5:19
Aki 22:3
AL 15:6
alcohol 26:9,10 28:4,5
alcoholic 1:2,13 4:2,22
 25:25 36:11 40:9
ALIYA 1:17
American 18:12 20:22
 60:25 66:15
Amigo 11:3 51:23
ANC 3:23 4:3,8,12,17
 4:23 5:8,14,17,18
 43:15
ANDREWS 1:21

Applicant 66:10
Applicant's 3:15 35:2
Applicants 66:5
application 3:19 4:7
 5:17 20:20,24 21:5,9
 21:12,16,20,23 22:10
 22:14,17,21,24 23:5,9
 23:12,16,20 35:9
 37:10,11 43:14 66:13
 66:17,21,25 67:3,7,10
 67:13,20,24 68:1,4,7
 68:10,13,16,19,22
approval 5:6 41:8
approve 30:4 31:2 32:8
 33:7 34:6 35:14 36:14
 37:14 38:13 39:11
 40:12 41:13 43:18
 64:5 68:24
approves 65:9 66:8
Apq 23:3,6,10
Apron 13:22 55:6
Arcuri 14:3 55:10
Ari's 15:17 57:12
Arts 3:13 34:5
ascertain 26:14 28:17
asking 49:12
Associates 9:20 50:12
Atomic 4:19 39:9
authority 24:13 26:15
Ave 2:15,19,22 3:5 5:23
 6:4,16 7:2,15 9:9,18
 9:24 10:3,6 12:12
 13:3 14:3 15:14 17:4
 17:9,23 18:10,15,18
 18:21 19:6,9 67:21
Avenue 4:20 22:4,6,8
 22:10,12,23 23:4
 36:12 67:17
awareness 26:10 28:5
Ayesha's 9:14 50:4

B

B 2:9,12 3:24 7:22
 22:17 68:1
Bakery 16:13 58:15
Bar 8:13 12:3 18:12
 20:13,22 47:13 53:2
 60:25 64:24 66:15
Baron 12:17 53:22
Barrio 16:19 58:23
based 49:14
Basil 17:22 60:8
Beau 14:16 56:5
beverage 1:2,13 4:3,22
 5:4,10 25:25 36:11
 40:9,11 41:12
beverages 28:4
Bidwell 6:18 45:18

Bier 12:17 53:22
Big 13:6 54:8
Billiards 4:19 39:9
BKK 13:3 54:4
Blackfinn 19:14 62:7
Blaine 23:6
Block 20:14 65:4
Bluestone 17:14 19:17
 59:21 62:11
BMU 3:16
Board 1:2,13 3:8,12
 13:6 24:18 26:18 29:4
 30:3 31:2 44:17,18
 48:9,9 49:12,13,19
 54:8 62:25 64:5 65:8
 66:8 68:24 69:20,24
Board's 20:3 26:11
 63:24
board-approved 24:13
Bobby 1:17 25:6 27:1
 29:13 30:12 31:10
 32:16 33:16 34:14
 35:22 36:23 37:22
 38:21 39:20 40:21
 41:21 42:22 44:1
 48:20 63:12 65:17
 69:7
Booeymonger 7:9
 46:11
Bower 21:17
Boy 13:11 54:15
Bread 6:13,15 45:12,15
Breakthru 5:10 41:12
Brewing 3:23 35:12
BRGZ 19:12 62:3
Butter 3:17 8:8 35:5
 47:8

C

C-O-N-T-I-N-U-E-D 3:1
 3:25 5:1 6:1,25 8:1
 9:1 10:1 11:1 12:1
 13:1 14:1 15:1 16:1
 17:1 18:1 19:1 20:1
 21:1 22:1 23:1
Caf 4:14 38:11
Cafe 12:11 15:9 53:14
 56:25
call 25:2 26:22 29:9
 30:8 31:6 32:12 33:13
 34:10 35:18 36:20
 37:18 38:18 39:16
 40:18 41:17 42:18
 43:22 48:17 63:9
 65:14 69:3
Calvert 9:14,15 50:4
cancelled 3:7,8,11,12
 33:4 34:4

cancel 62:25
Cane 7:12 46:14
Cano/Nantucket 18:8
 60:20
Capa 7:14 46:16
Capitol 2:5 22:16 23:3
 24:9
Caribbean 8:17 47:18
Carmine's 12:9 53:10
Carroll 23:10
case 2:5,8,11,21 3:3
 24:8 25:20,23 27:15
 27:20,20 28:9 31:24
 32:4 44:25
Cata 22:18,19 68:2
Caterer 8:13
Catering 12:12 53:15
Cato 1:17 25:5,6,6
 26:25 27:1,1 29:12,13
 29:13 30:11,12,12
 31:9,10,10 32:15,16
 32:16 33:15,16,16
 34:13,14,14 35:21,22
 35:22 36:22,23,23
 37:21,22,22 38:20,21
 38:21 39:19,20,20
 40:20,21,21 41:20,21
 41:21 42:21,22,22
 43:25 44:1,1 48:19,20
 48:20 63:11,12,12
 65:16,17,17 69:6,7,7
Cause 3:3 32:4
Cava 11:22 52:23
Cease 1:9 5:20 44:14
 44:18 48:10
Change 20:3,15 63:25
 65:6,7
Change-00856 20:16
CHAPEL 14:14
charge 4:7 24:12 25:24
 26:4,8,13,16 27:19
 28:16,20,22 37:11
check 28:21
CherCher 19:22 62:19
Chi-Cha 10:11 51:6
Chicken 8:8 16:8 47:8
 58:7
Chillum 3:24
Chocolate 6:13,15
 45:12,15
ChoDaeBak 2:18,21
Cinema 5:4 40:11
City 9:9,12 21:6,7,10,10
 49:21,25 66:22 67:1
Clam 18:9 60:21
Class 20:5,7,9,11 64:9
 64:13,18,21
clerk 28:20

Club 5:18 9:11,12 14:13
 43:16 49:25 56:1
Club/Tropicalia 3:13
 34:5
CN 3:14
Cocina 19:20 62:15
Code 24:14 26:1,15
 28:18,23
COLUMBIA 1:1 8:6
Commission 2:14,18
 30:2,25
Company 3:24 8:8
 35:12 47:8
complete 26:9 28:5
Compromise 2:4,7,10
 24:7,11,19 25:19,23
 26:12,18 27:14,18
Concept 22:18
concluded 70:3
conflict 4:9 5:3
Congress 22:15 67:25
Connecticut 4:19 6:3
 6:16 17:4 18:10,21
 19:9 22:12
consented 3:4
Contestant's 35:1
Continuance 3:3,16
 32:4 35:3
continued 49:16
Control 1:2,13
Cookshop 13:3 54:4
Corduroy 11:17 52:16
correct 43:10
Cosecha 22:19 68:2
Cover 4:7 37:11
CR 2:15 3:5,17 4:10
 5:14
Crab 21:13
Crawl 20:13 64:25
Crawl-MLK-Edition
 20:13 64:25
Cray 8:20 47:21
Crocket 25:1 29:8
Crockett 1:17 24:21,21
 25:7,8,8 27:2,3,3 29:6
 29:6,14,15,15 30:5,5
 30:7,13,14,14 31:11
 31:12,12 32:17,18,18
 33:9,9,11,17,18,18
 34:15,16,16 35:23,24
 35:24 36:16,16,18,24
 36:25,25 37:23,24,24
 38:22,23,23 39:21,22
 39:22 40:14,14,16,22
 40:23,23 41:22,23,23
 42:23,24,24 44:2,3,3
 48:13,13,15,21,22,22
 63:4,4,8,13,14,14

65:10,10,12,18,19,19
 69:8,9,9
CT 3:9 4:15,20
Cuates 8:15 47:15
Cuckoo 3:13
Cuisine 10:9 51:2
CVS 2:9 25:21

D

D 6:13 7:7,10 8:18 15:9
 15:23 16:14 17:20
 22:20 23:5,12 57:1,21
 58:16 60:4 68:3,3,9
 68:15
D.C 18:3 24:14 26:1,15
 28:18,23 60:13
Dancing 21:13
Darcy 18:15 61:4
date 24:8 28:7
dated 2:4,8,11,13,17,21
 3:3,7,11,16 25:20
 27:15 29:25 30:24
 31:24 32:5 33:4 35:4
Day 20:3,5,7,9,11 63:25
 64:9,13,18,21
days 24:16 26:2,6,7,11
 27:23 28:1,1,2,9,11
 29:1
DC 1:21 2:15 6:23 15:19
 19:6 23:3,6,10 45:24
 57:16 61:20
DDEX 5:4
DE 9:5
Del 16:19 58:23
deny 42:14
Derbew 20:11 64:21
Desist 1:9 5:20 44:14
 44:18 48:10
development 69:25
Diner 15:17 57:12
Dirty 12:14 53:18
Dismiss 2:20 31:23
dismissed 26:16 28:20
Disposal 4:21 40:8
District 1:1 16:22
DMV 23:13
docket 20:3,17 64:1,2
 66:5,6
Dolan 6:3 44:25
Dolci 15:9 56:25
Donovan 1:14,16
Door 2:12 27:16
Dos 10:6 50:23
Dream 5:22 44:21
drinking 26:14 28:17
due 5:13 42:11
Duke's 14:10 55:22
duty 28:22

E

E 4:22 11:20 20:5,7
40:9 64:8,13
East 22:16
Easy 8:10 47:11
Eat 19:12 62:3
Eats 8:10 47:11
Ed 26:20 32:10 35:16
37:16 39:13
Eddie 18:8 60:20
Edward 1:18 25:13 27:8
29:20 30:19 31:17
32:23 33:23 34:21
36:4 37:5 38:4 39:3
40:2 41:3 42:3,16
43:4,20 44:8 49:2
63:19 65:24 69:14
EI 11:3 51:23
Emmy 21:18 67:8
employees 26:9 28:3
endorsements 1:8 9:7
49:8,13,14,16 62:25
66:20
enforcement 4:5,9,13
4:18 5:3,9
entertainment 3:19,20
3:21,22 4:7 19:21
35:9,10 37:12 62:18
entitled 70:3
Esq 21:17
establishment 28:5
44:20 49:18,21
establishments 44:15
48:11 49:9,15 63:1
64:2
Ethiopian 3:4 5:22
19:22 32:6 44:21
62:19
Euclid 15:20
exceed 5:7 41:10
existing 4:7 37:11
Exotic 22:22,22 68:5
Expand 22:5 67:16
Eyob 22:3
Ezra's 4:5 36:13

F

F 9:21 12:15 13:17 20:5
20:7,11 23:11 26:4
64:9,13,20
f.k.a 3:5
Facility 5:5
fail 49:15
failure 26:13 28:16
49:15
February 28:12,13,13
28:13,14,14,14,15
fees 5:13 42:11

FENWICK 15:17
Fig 15:6 56:21
fine 2:5 24:15,17 26:2,3
27:22,24 28:25,25
29:2
finances/citations 4:4,8,13
4:18,24 5:8
first 5:12 28:24 35:8
42:9 43:12 44:20
49:18,21 64:7 66:10
five 2:21 24:14 26:6,7
28:9
Floriana 16:11 58:11
Florida 17:23
follows 24:11 25:24
27:19,21
Foods 10:9 51:2
four 28:1
Fritz 20:5 64:8,8
Front 22:3 67:14
Fuel 13:14,17 54:19,23
further 69:25

G

G 20:9,11 64:18,21
Garden 3:21,23 9:10
19:25 35:12 49:24
62:23
Gelati 15:9 56:25
George/Bis 11:19 52:20
Georgetown 18:6 60:16
Georgia 3:5 5:23 7:2
12:12 18:18
Ghion 12:20 53:25
gift 5:7 41:9
Gonzales 20:9 64:17
Government's 3:2 32:3
Grand 22:18,19 68:2
Grandis 1:18 25:12,13
25:13 26:20,20,21
27:7,8,8 29:19,20,20
30:18,19,19 31:16,17
31:17 32:10,10,11,22
32:23,23 33:22,23,23
34:20,21,21 35:16,16
35:17 36:3,4,4 37:4,5
37:5,16,16,17 38:3,4
38:4 39:2,3,3,13,13
39:15 40:1,2,2 41:2,3
41:3 42:2,3,3,16,16
42:17 43:3,4,4,20,20
43:21 44:7,8,8 49:1,2
49:2 63:18,19,19
65:23,24,24 69:13,14
69:14
grant 64:5
Grill 11:8 15:22 52:5
57:20

Grille 21:3 66:18
Grocery 7:22 14:10
55:22
group 2:21 20:21 31:23

H

H 7:12 8:21 9:12 10:17
11:14 13:6,12
Habana 8:5 47:6
Habesha 7:7 46:8
Habit 12:14 53:18
Hana 3:4
Handle 23:14 68:17
Hansen 1:18 25:10,11
25:11 27:5,6 29:17,18
29:18 30:16,17,17
31:14,15,15 32:20,21
32:21 33:20,21,21
34:18,19,19 36:1,2,2
37:2,3,3 38:1,2,2,25
39:1,1,24,25,25 40:25
41:1,1,25 42:1,1 43:1
43:2,2 44:5,6,6 48:24
48:25,25 63:16,17,17
65:21,22,22 69:11,12
69:12
Hanson 27:6
Harbour 21:14
hearing 2:4,8,11 3:3,16
24:8 25:20 27:15 32:4
35:4
Henoch 20:11 64:20
Highlands 6:8 45:6
Hill 23:3
Hilltop 2:8
Hip 20:13 64:24
Hirschhorn 2:11
Hiwot 5:22 44:20
Holdings 20:13 65:1
HOP 20:13 64:24
Hospitality 2:8
Hotbed 23:17,17 68:20
Hotel 10:3,3 11:19,20
12:3,4,14,15,17 15:20
18:3,3,15,15 19:6
50:20 52:20 53:2,18
53:19,22 57:17 60:12
60:13 61:4,5
Hours 3:21,22

I

I-N-D-E-X 2:1 3:1,25 5:1
6:1,25 8:1 9:1 10:1
11:1 12:1 13:1 14:1
15:1 16:1 17:1 18:1
19:1 20:1 21:1 22:1
23:1
ID 28:21

II 3:18
III 5:12
indefinitely 27:24 29:2
indoors 3:20 35:11
Inside 3:21
Inter-Continental 10:3
50:20
Internet 5:18 43:15
inventory 4:3,22 36:11
40:9
invoice 5:13 42:12
Involuntary 23:5,9,12
68:9,12,15
ISLAND 18:15
IV 5:16
Ivy 21:6,7,10,10 66:22
67:1

J

Jake's 20:18 66:11
JAMES 1:19
January 20:11,14 64:22
65:3
Jeni 1:18 25:11 27:6
29:18 30:17 31:15
32:21 33:21 34:19
36:2 37:3 38:2 39:1
39:25 41:1 42:1 43:2
44:6 48:25 63:17
65:22 69:12
Jerk 8:17 47:18
JERSEY 13:3 17:9 19:6
Jim 13:11 54:15
JLC 22:7
Joe's 21:14 67:4
Johnny 10:14 51:9
Joint 8:18 47:18
Joyti 10:9 51:2
Jr 1:17,19 2:19,22 9:24
22:4,6 67:17

K

K 2:5 3:9 8:23 11:9,12
13:14 16:6 18:3 21:4
21:15 47:24
Kabob 8:23 47:24
Kaz 11:6 52:2
Kellari 16:5 58:3
King 2:19,22 9:23 22:4
22:6 67:17
Kingfisher 16:3 57:24
Kinship/Metier 15:3
56:17
Kitchen 8:20 47:21
Komi/Little 10:22
Kt 20:18

L

L'ENFANT 9:3
La 6:5 10:6 16:22 22:19
 45:3 50:23 59:2 68:2
Laliguras 2:14,15 30:2
Lane 17:14 19:17 59:21
 62:11
late 5:13 42:11
LAXMI 2:15
Le 23:3,7,10 68:8,11,14
LeDesales 9:5 48:5
legal 1:6 2:3 24:5,6
 25:18 26:14 27:13
 28:17 29:24 30:23
 31:22 32:2
let's 24:5
letter 5:17 22:5 43:14
 67:15
Library 16:16 58:19
licensed 5:7 28:4 41:10
licenses 49:14
licensing 1:6,7 3:18
 5:12,16 35:7,8 42:9
 42:10 43:9,10,13
lieu 2:4,7,10 24:7 25:19
 27:14
lift 44:18
lifts 48:9
Line 15:19 57:16
Liquor 22:8
Liquors 2:17,18,22 22:3
 22:22 31:1,25 67:14
 68:5
list 44:15,17 49:19 66:7
Little 51:20
live 3:20,21,22 35:10
LLC 2:5,9,12,15 3:4,9
 3:13,16 20:18,21
 21:17,21 22:3,15,18
 23:3,6,10,17
Lobster 14:19 17:11
 56:9 59:17
Local 3:9,9 33:5
Location 22:10 67:20
Lomita 10:6 50:23
Los 8:15 47:15
Lounge 4:22 5:22 7:4
 9:23 10:11 12:21
 22:12 40:10 44:22
 46:5 50:15 51:6 54:1
 67:22
Lounge/Hedy's 12:3
 53:3
Luke's 14:19 17:11 56:9
 59:17
Luna 18:18 61:8
Luther 2:19,22 9:23
 22:4,6 67:17
Luxury 13:19 55:2

Lydia 64:12
Lynda 20:7 64:13

M

M 5:4 6:13 14:8 17:18
 17:20 18:6
mail 5:14 42:12
Mama 9:14 50:4
Manager 24:13 28:22
Mansion 23:6
Manufacturer 3:24
Marans 3:13
Maria 20:9 64:16
Market 2:12 5:22 7:7
 13:22 17:17 22:15
 27:16 44:21,21 46:8
 55:6 59:25 67:25
marriage 20:5 64:9
Mart 2:17,18,22 19:23
 31:1,25 62:20
Martin 2:19,22 9:23
 22:4,6 67:16
Maryland 22:23
Masseria 15:11 57:4
matter 1:5 25:16 27:11
 29:23 30:22 31:20
 33:1 34:1,24 35:8
 36:7 37:8 38:7 39:6
 40:5 41:6 42:6,9 43:7
 43:12 44:11 49:5
 63:22 66:2 69:17 70:3
matters 4:5,9,14,19 5:3
 5:9
Mayahuel 19:20 62:15
Mediterranean 15:22
 57:20
meeting 1:3 5:20 9:7
 70:2
Members 69:24
memorial 20:7 64:14
met 1:13
Metropolitan 9:11
 49:25
Mexicana 19:20 62:15
Mi 21:21,21 67:11
Mignot 3:5 32:7
mini 5:7 41:9
Ministry 17:8 59:13
minor 27:19
Molavi 22:15
Molienda 6:5 45:3
Monaco 12:14 53:18
months 28:6
moot 32:1 35:6
morning 24:4 69:19,23
Morris 18:12 20:21,22
 60:25 66:14,14
motion 2:20 3:2,15

24:18 25:2,3 26:17,22
 26:23 29:3,9,10 30:3
 30:8 31:2,6,7,23 32:3
 32:8,12,13 33:7,12,13
 34:6,10,11 35:3,14,18
 35:19 36:14,19,20
 37:14,18,19 38:13,17
 38:18 39:11,16,17
 40:12,17,18 41:13,17
 41:18 42:14,18,19
 43:18,22,23 44:18
 48:8,16,17 62:24 63:8
 63:9 65:8,13 66:8
 68:23 69:3,4
Motions 32:3
Mount 4:14
move 35:7 44:13 63:24
 66:4
Moxy 18:3 60:12
Muller 22:3
Multipurpose 5:5
Music 3:13 34:4
Muzette 12:6 53:6

N

N 7:22
N.W 2:15 3:5,9,13,17
name 32:7
names 44:16 49:11
 64:3 66:6
Nana 3:4 32:6
NE 5:10,14,19 6:18 7:12
 7:17,22 8:3,8,21
 11:14 13:6,12,23 14:6
 14:14 15:12,17 17:18
 21:7,11 22:19,23
necessary 26:14 28:17
Neighborhood 2:14,18
 30:1,25
new 5:18 13:3 17:9 19:6
 22:10,14,21,24 23:16
 32:6 43:15 67:20,20
 67:23 68:4,6,18
Nick's 21:3 66:18
Nightclub 9:18,23
 14:14 56:2
nine 28:11
nine-day 28:11
Northside 19:9 61:24
Notice 5:20 9:7 44:14
November 1:11 2:8,11
 3:8 9:4,6 20:3,7,10
 25:20 27:15 48:3,6
 64:1,14,19

O

O-Ku 7:17 46:19
Oath 17:20 60:4

Ocean 22:3 67:14
October 2:4,17,21 3:3,7
 3:11,16 5:24 6:4,6,9
 6:11,14,17,19,21,24
 7:3,6,8,11,13,15,18
 7:20,23 8:4,7,9,12,14
 8:16,19,22,24 24:8
 30:24 31:24 32:5 33:5
 35:4 44:23 45:2,5,8
 45:10,13,17,19,23,25
 46:3,6,10,12,15,17,20
 46:23 47:1,4,7,10,12
 47:14,16,20,22,25
off-site 4:2,3 36:10,11
Offer 2:4,7,10 24:7,11
 24:19 25:19,23 26:12
 26:18 27:14,18
Official 28:18,23
OIC 27:21 28:7 29:4
Okie 21:7,11
Olive 15:6 56:21
Open 2:12 27:16
operate 24:12
operation 24:12
Opposition 3:15 35:2
Order 3:8,12
Orders 1:9 5:21 44:14
 44:19 48:10
Ossobuco 6:20 45:21
outdoors 3:20 35:11
Outside 3:22
outstanding 4:4,4,8,8
 4:12,13,17,18,23,24
 5:8,9
Owl 19:3 61:16

P

P 23:7
P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 24:1
p.m 69:21 70:3
PAGE 2:2 3:1 4:1 5:2
 6:2 7:1 8:2 9:1 10:1
 11:2 12:2 13:2 14:2
 15:2 16:2 17:2 18:2
 19:2 20:2 21:2 22:2
 23:2
paid 5:13,23 6:4,6,9,11
 6:14,16,18,21,23 7:3
 7:5,8,10,12,15,17,20
 7:23 8:4,6,9,11,13,16
 8:18,21,24 9:3,6
 24:15,17 26:2,3 27:24
 29:2 44:23 45:2,4,7
 45:10,13,16,19,22,25
 46:3,6,9,12,15,17,20
 46:21,23 47:1,4,7,9
 47:12,14,16,19,22,25

48:3,6
Pain 23:3,7,10 68:8,11
 68:14
Palmer 15:6
Pappe 17:6 59:9
Paris 4:14 38:11
PARK 6:11
participants 20:14 65:2
Partnership 21:14
passed 25:16 31:20
 33:1 38:7 40:5 41:6
 43:7 63:22 66:2 69:17
passes 27:11 29:23
 30:22 34:1,24 36:7
 37:8 39:6 42:6 44:11
 49:5
payable 28:25
payment 27:22
pending 4:4,9,13,18 5:3
 5:9
Pennsylvania 10:3,6
 23:4
Permit 4:2,21 36:10
 40:8
person 25:25
Pharmacy 2:9 25:21
Philly 18:9 60:21
Pinstripes 14:8 55:18
Pistolas 10:14 51:9
Pizza 13:14,17 17:20
 54:19,23 60:4
Place 3:24 21:14 67:4
Player's 9:23 50:15
Pleasant 4:14
Plott 20:7 64:13
PLZ 9:3
Po 13:11 54:15
Pond 17:3 59:5
Pop 9:2 48:2
POTOMAC 14:19
Ppt 21:3
Prada 20:9 64:17
premise 20:14 65:4
Premises 3:21
PRESENT 1:15,20
presiding 1:14
Pretzel 16:13 58:15
program 26:10 28:6
Promo 65:1
proposal 20:5 64:10
Proposed 3:21,22
PROSPECT 7:10
Protest 2:20 3:16 31:23
 35:3
Protestant 3:15
provide 3:20 5:6 35:10
 41:9
Provision 14:22 26:5,8

27:25 28:3 56:13
Pub 17:3 20:13 59:6
 64:25
Puddin' 5:14 8:3 42:13
 47:3
Pug/Toki 11:14
pursuant 3:8,12

Q

QUEENS 14:14
Quotidien 23:3,7,10
 68:8,11,14

R

Rafi 1:17 25:8 27:3
 29:15 30:14 31:12
 32:18 33:18 34:16
 35:24 36:25 37:24
 38:23 39:22 40:23
 41:23 42:24 44:3
 48:22 63:14 65:19
 69:9
RD 6:11 8:6 14:14
read 44:16 48:11 64:3
 66:6
reasonable 26:13 28:16
receive 42:12
receiving 5:13
recess 69:20
reconvene 69:21
record 48:11
Red 13:22 17:22 55:6
 60:8
Redrocks 6:10 45:9
referenced 63:1
refrigerators 5:7 41:9
refund 5:13 42:11
RegMoPromo 20:13
 65:1
regular 69:25
Reinstate 3:7,11 33:4
 34:4
removal 1:8 9:7 49:7
remove 4:11,16 38:9
 39:7 49:13
request 3:4,7,11 4:2,11
 4:16,21 5:6,13 20:5,7
 20:9,11 22:5 32:9
 33:4,8 34:3,6 35:15
 36:9,12,15 37:15 38:9
 38:14 39:7,12 40:8,13
 41:8,11,14 42:10,12
 42:15 43:19 64:7,7,12
 64:16,16,20 66:10,24
 67:15 69:24
requesting 66:16
requests 64:3,6 65:9
 66:7,9 68:24

Residents 18:21 61:12
Respondent 3:4 28:8
Response 3:15 35:2
Ret 20:20,23 21:5,8,12
 21:16,19,23 22:5,9,13
 22:17,20,24 23:5,8,12
 23:15,19
Retail-Full 7:22
retailer 2:6,9,12,15,19
 2:22 3:5,9,14,17 4:6
 4:10,15,20 5:4,18
 43:15 68:9
retailers 5:8 41:11
return 69:24
review 2:4,7,10,13,17
 2:20 3:2,7,11,15,19
 4:2,7,11,16,21 5:6,13
 5:17 24:7 25:19 27:14
 29:25 30:23 31:23
 32:3 33:3 34:3 35:1,9
 36:9 37:10,10 38:9
 39:7 40:7 41:8 42:10
 43:13 49:11

RHODE 18:15
Ristorante 6:20 45:21
Riverside 21:3 66:18
roll 10:17 25:2 26:22
 29:9 30:8 31:6 32:12
 33:12 34:10 35:18
 36:19 37:18 38:17
 39:16 40:17 41:17
 42:18 43:22 48:16
 51:13 63:9 65:13 69:3
Rooftop 12:3 53:3
Rooster 19:3 61:16
Rose's 13:19 55:2
Roti 15:22 57:20

S

S 1:18
S-O-S-A-Y-A 64:17
S.E 2:19,22
sale 22:17 23:20 25:24
 68:1,22
SALES 9:5
Salumeria 7:22 46:25
SC 22:6
SDCA's 3:15,15 35:2,3
SE 9:24 10:7 11:22
 13:20 16:14 17:20
 19:12 21:18 22:16
 23:4
Seafood 21:14 67:4
second 5:16 24:19,23
 26:19,20 27:19 28:19
 29:5 30:4 31:3,4 32:9
 33:8 34:7,8 35:15
 36:15 37:15 38:14,15

39:12,14 40:13 41:14
 41:15 42:15 43:8,10
 43:12,19 48:12 63:2
 65:9 68:24,25
secondary 28:24
seconded 25:1 26:22
 29:9 30:8 31:6 32:12
 33:12 34:10 35:18
 36:19 37:18 38:17
 39:16 40:17 41:17
 42:18 43:22 48:16
 63:8 65:13 69:3
seconds 24:22 29:7
 30:6 33:10 36:17
 40:15 48:14 63:3,5
 65:11
Section 24:14 26:1,15
 28:18,23
sell 27:19
September 3:12 29:25
September10 2:14
Sequoia 11:8 52:5
Serow 10:22 51:20
serve 26:9 28:4,9,11
served 28:2
Service 5:4 7:22 8:13
 40:11 47:13
sessions 69:25
settlement 2:13,17 4:5
 4:9,14,19 5:3,9 29:25
 30:24
Shack/Jimmy's 18:9
 60:21
SHEPHERD 8:18
Sheridan 4:3 36:12
SHERMAN 7:15
Short 1:19 24:20,20,23
 24:25 25:1,3,4,4
 26:23,24,24 29:10,11
 29:11 30:9,10,10 31:4
 31:4,5,7,8,8 32:13,14
 32:14 33:13,14,14
 34:8,8,9,11,12,12
 35:19,20,20 36:20,21
 36:21 37:19,20,20
 38:15,15,16,18,19,19
 39:17,18,18 40:18,19
 40:19 41:15,15,16,18
 41:19,19 42:19,20,20
 43:23,24,24 48:17,18
 48:18 63:3,3,7,9,10
 63:10 65:14,15,15
 68:25,25 69:2,4,5,5
Show 3:3 32:4
Signature 22:12 67:22
SIMONE 1:21
Simultaneous 24:24
 63:6 69:1

six 25:16 27:11 28:2
 29:23 30:22 31:20
 33:1 34:1,24 36:7
 37:8 38:7 39:6 40:5
 41:6 42:6 43:7,16
 44:11 49:5 63:22 64:1
 66:2 69:17
Sliders 9:9 49:22
SMD 3:23 4:3,8,12,17
 5:8,14,18
Smitty's 7:2 46:2
Smokehouse 21:6,7
 66:22
Social 9:2 18:6 48:2
 60:16
sorry 24:10 43:9 46:22
 49:9 64:8,13 68:3
Sosaya 20:9 64:17
Soussi 10:19 51:16
space 22:6 67:16
Spanish 12:11 53:14
speaking 24:24 63:6
 69:1
Spice 8:17 47:18
Spirit 67:18
Spirits 2:6 22:22 24:9
Sports 20:20,24 21:5,9
 21:12,16 66:12,17,20
 66:24 67:2,6
SQ 16:22
Square 23:10
Squared 21:18 67:8
ST 6:6,8,13,18,21,23
 7:5,8,10,12,17,20,22
 8:3,8,11,13,15,18,21
 8:23 9:5,12,15,21
 10:9,12,14,17,20,23
 11:4,6,9,12,14,17,20
 11:22 12:4,6,9,15,18
 12:21 13:6,9,12,14,17
 13:20,23 14:6,8,11,17
 14:19,22 15:3,9,12,17
 15:20,23 16:3,6,9,11
 16:14,17,20 17:6,12
 17:15,18,20 18:3,6,12
 19:3,12,15,17,20,23
Stadium 14:13 56:1
Staff 1:21
Stars 3:23 35:12
starting 20:14 65:4
Station 4:10 37:12
statutory 24:13 26:15
stayed 26:7 28:2 42:11
STE 11:9 17:9
Steaks 18:9 60:21
steps 26:14 28:17
Stipulated 5:17 43:14
Storage 4:2 36:10

store 4:2 36:10
street 3:9,13,17 4:3,5
 4:10,15,22,23 5:4,10
 5:14,19 20:15,19,22
 21:4,7,11,15,18,21,22
 22:16,19 23:7,11,14
 23:18 40:10 65:5
Streets 17:17 59:25
submitted 4:23
Substantial 20:3,15,16
 63:25 65:6,7
Summer 3:20,23 9:10
 19:25 35:11 49:24
 62:22
Sunday-Saturday 3:22
 3:23
supplemental 1:7 5:12
 5:16 42:8,10 43:8,10
 43:13
Support 5:17 43:15
Susheria 11:11 52:9
Sushi 11:6 52:2
suspended 24:16 26:3
 26:6 27:23 28:1 29:1
suspension 28:11,12
SW 4:10 9:3 16:22 22:4
 67:17

T

T 3:17 7:19,20 46:21,22
t/a 2:5,9,12,15,18,22 3:4
 3:9,13,16 20:18,22
 21:3,7,10,14,18,21
 22:3,8,12,15,19,22
 23:3,7,10,14,17
Tacqueria 33:5
Takorean 14:5 55:14
Taqueria 3:9,9 16:19
 58:23
tavern 6:18,21,23 7:2,5
 7:7,15,19 9:3 10:12
 11:14,22 12:18,18,21
 13:6 14:6 15:9,17
 16:3,16,17 17:9 18:12
 19:9,15 20:18,20,23
 21:10,10,12 22:13
 23:19 52:23 53:22
 54:1 55:15 57:1,13,25
 58:19,20 59:14 61:1
 61:24 62:8 66:11,12
 66:16 67:1,2,23 68:3
 68:21
Temporary 20:3 63:24
ten 28:1
terms 29:4
Thai 14:16 56:5
thank 69:23,25
third-year 5:23 6:4,6,9

6:11,14,16,19,21,24
 7:3,5,8,10,13,15,18
 7:20,23 8:4,6,9,11,13
 8:16,19,21,24 9:3,6
three 7:4 28:6 46:5
Toki 52:13
Tony 21:14 67:4
Top 12:11 53:14
Tortino 13:8 54:11
Tosta 7:14 46:16
Towne 22:8 67:18
training 26:10,11 28:6
Transfer 22:10,17 23:5
 23:9,12,20 67:19 68:1
 68:10,13,16,22
transport 4:22 40:8
two 27:20 28:19,24

U

U 4:5 7:5 8:13 10:12
Umbria 15:14 57:8
Underground 11:14
 52:13
Union 13:22 55:6
unopened 4:2,22 36:10
 40:9
UPSHUR 16:19
Uyghur 6:3 44:25

V

V 5:10,19,20
Vacate 44:14
VACATED 1:9 5:20
vacates 48:10
value 5:7 41:10
various 5:7 41:10
VI 9:7
Vida 21:21,21 67:11
videoconference 1:13
Vie 16:22 59:2
VII 20:3
VIII 20:17
Village 8:5 47:6
violation 28:19,24
violations 4:4,9,13,18
 5:3,9
vote 25:2 26:23 29:10
 30:9 31:7 33:13 34:11
 35:19 36:20 39:17
 40:18 42:19 43:23
 48:17 49:20 63:9
 65:14 69:4

W

W 1:14,16
Wager 66:17
Wagering 20:20,24
 21:5,9,12,16 23:13

66:12,20,24 67:2,6
Washington 9:12 18:3
 19:6 21:13 50:1 60:12
 61:20
WebEx 1:13
wedding 20:9,11 64:18
 64:22
Wednesday 1:11
West 5:4 40:10
Whiskey 16:8 58:7
White 17:22 60:8
Wholesaler 5:10
Willard 10:2 50:19
Williams 22:6
Wine 2:5 5:18 22:8,22
 22:22 24:9 43:16
 67:18 68:5
Wings 13:14,17 54:19
 54:23
Wisconsin 2:15 9:9,18
 14:3 15:14 22:8,10
 67:21
Wok 10:17 51:13
Woldemichael 2:5
Woloua 20:5 64:8

X

Y

year 26:7 28:2
years 25:25 27:20
 28:19,25
Yohannes 2:5
Yotel 19:6 61:20

Z

Zena/Figleaf 12:3 53:2
zero-zero 25:17 27:12
 29:23 30:22 31:21
 33:2 34:2,25 36:8
 37:9 38:8 39:6 40:6
 41:7 42:7 43:7 44:12
 49:6 63:23 66:3 69:18

0

000086 50:1
000753 50:5
000899 50:9
001133 50:13
001271 50:16
007792 45:16
00856 65:7
009713 50:20
010762 21:15 67:5
015387 50:23
017308 21:4 66:19
019007 4:20 39:10
02 24:10

024197 47:6
025982 51:4
026519 51:6
038047 53:11
060398 45:4
060401 51:10
060447 51:14
060448 51:17
060518 5:11 41:12
060754 48:5
060765 51:21
070728 45:24
070876 51:24
071036 52:3
071453 52:6
072014 52:10
073166 52:14
075299 45:9
078003 52:17
079235 52:21
08-2981 24:10
081014 52:24
082474 53:3
082921 53:7
083462 34:5
083507 25:22
083931 45:7
084580 53:15
085256 53:20
086093 53:23
086205 54:2
086393 54:5
087362 46:9
087398 54:9
087686 3:24 35:13
087730 54:12
087903 54:16
088452 54:20
088727 54:24
089730 4:6 36:13
090311 62:20
090884 55:3
091030 55:7
091137 55:11
091197 55:15
091662 55:19
092298 55:23
092990 45:18
093795 21:11 67:2
093813 22:9 67:19
094002 46:16
094244 56:2
094780 45:13
095380 47:19
095815 56:6
095958 56:10
096425 56:15
096628 22:4 67:15

097172 56:18
097488 56:22
098384 57:1
098505 57:5

1

1,000 20:14 65:1
1:30 69:21 70:3
10 3:15,22,23 6:23
 10:11 22:7 35:1 67:18
100297 44:22
100387 57:9
100407 32:7
100515 46:22
100805 5:5 40:11
1011 18:3
1013 7:5
101456 57:13
1015 15:3
102 17:9
1020 18:12 20:22
102177 57:17
102597 57:21
102904 46:12
103082 57:25
103465 58:4
103576 47:16
1036 6:11
103863 58:8
104072 20:15 65:5
104214 58:12
104335 45:1
104786 58:16
105058 58:20
105472 58:24
106046 59:3
106099 59:7
106553 47:13
107164 59:10
108077 20:19 66:11
108087 59:14
108202 46:19
108322 59:18
108767 59:22
108836 31:1 32:1
108842 60:1
109076 33:6
109339 60:5
109361 60:9
109402 27:17
109673 60:13
11 7:2 10:14 22:11 51:9
11:23 24:2
110 17:20
1100 17:15 23:14
110044 60:17
110083 4:15 38:12
1101 4:10

110237 60:22
110802 46:2
111602 20:23 61:1
 66:15
112154 46:25
1122 11:17
112220 21:8 66:23
112244 61:5
112252 4:10 37:13
112282 61:9
112301 61:13
112409 61:17
112447 61:21
112530 48:2
112638 61:25
112757 47:11
113050 62:4
113277 45:22
113295 46:14
113558 46:6
113805 62:8
113864 47:21
114802 5:15 42:13
114842 47:3
114952 62:12
115103 62:16
1155 12:4
115606 30:3
116413 21:19 67:9
117355 49:22
117385 47:9
117485 22:13 35:5
 67:23
117740 23:11 68:15
117742 23:8 68:12
117744 23:4 68:9
118111 47:24
118158 22:23 68:6
118649 21:22 67:12
119074 22:20
119122 23:15 68:18
119440 5:19 43:17
119719 22:16 68:1
119765 23:18 68:21
119862 20:10 64:19
119893 64:11
119894 20:12 64:23
119904 20:6,8 64:15
11th 4:22 6:21 13:9
12 7:4 10:17 22:15
 51:13
1211 14:19
1228 13:9
1234 11:14
1274 7:17
1280 22:19
12am 3:22
13 7:7 10:19 22:18

 51:16 68:2
1300 21:18
1301 8:21
1309 5:14 6:18 8:3
 13:23 14:6
1317 17:6 18:21
1326 22:8
1334 19:23
1340 15:12
1356 21:7,11
13th 23:14
14 3:16 7:9 10:22 14:22
 22:22 51:20 56:13
 68:5
1401 10:3
1409 3:17
1414 16:3
1420 4:5 15:9
1438 22:10 67:21
14th 3:13 6:6,8 11:3
 12:4 14:22 16:3,8
 17:6 19:3,17 20:8,12
 20:15 21:21,22 64:14
 64:22 65:4
15 3:12 7:12 11:3,20
 23:3 51:23 68:8
1509 10:22
1513 14:11
1515 18:15
1523 12:18
1525 15:14
1529 9:9
1550 14:17
15th 16:14 28:12
16 7:14 11:6 23:6 52:2
 68:11
1602 16:11
1606 13:14 20:19
1620 19:15
1624 10:12
1627 3:9
16th 20:14 28:13 65:3
17 7:17 11:8 23:10 52:5
 68:14
1700 9:12 13:3 16:6
1701 19:17
1725 9:5
1726 19:9
1727 22:12
1732 17:3
1738 16:8
1770 15:20
1781 17:23
17th 10:22 14:11 16:11
 17:12 28:13
18 3:8 7:19 11:11 23:13
 52:9 68:17
1834 8:6

18th 8:15 10:9,14,20
12:6 23:18 28:13
19 7:22 11:14 23:14,17
52:13 66:5 68:17,20
1901 21:22
1915 11:6
1919 7:7
1924 8:23
1942 6:23,23 45:24
1967 9:15
19th 28:14
1D 4:12
1D04 4:12

2

2 2:7,8,11 4:2 5:21 6:3
6:18 9:4,6,11 20:7,21
25:18 26:5,5,13 27:25
28:16 36:9 64:12
66:14
2,000 24:15 26:1
20 8:3 11:17 52:16
20-CC-00071 2:8 25:21
20-CC-00076 27:20
28:10
2001 3:13 23:7
2003 15:17
2010 12:21
2020 3:8
2020-828 3:8
2021 1:11 2:4,8,11,14
2:17,21 3:4,7,11,12
3:16 5:24 6:4,7,9,12
6:14,17,19,22,24 7:3
7:6,8,11,13,16,18,21
7:23 8:4,7,9,12,14,16
8:19,22,24 9:4,6 20:4
20:8,10 24:8 25:20
27:15 30:1,25 31:25
33:5 35:4 44:24 45:2
45:5,8,11,14,17,20,23
46:1,4,7,10,13,15,18
46:20,24 47:2,5,7,14
47:20,23 48:1,4,7
64:1,14,19
2021-511 3:12
2022 20:12,14 28:15
64:22 65:3
20th 28:14
21 2:21 8:5 11:19 25:25
32:5 52:20 65:6
21- 20:15
21-CC-00013 2:5 24:9
21-CC-00022 2:11
27:16
21-CMP-00011 3:3 32:5
21-PRO-00030 31:24
21-PRO-00031 2:21

2100 14:22 20:14 65:4
2104 2:9 25:21
2127 14:14
21st 28:14 31:25
22 8:8 11:22
2221 15:23
2228 10:20
22nd 12:18 28:15
23 8:10 12:3 53:2
2301 5:4 6:13
2305 12:6
2311 9:18
2332 2:15
2333 10:14
23rd 8:11 17:15 28:15
24 2:6 8:13 12:6 53:6
2400 14:3
2429 8:15
2433 10:9
2436 19:3
2475 23:18
2477 23:18
24TH 19:20
25 2:9 8:15 12:9 53:10
250 19:12 28:25
257 16:14
25701 24:14 28:23
25781 26:1
25783 26:15 28:18
26 8:17 12:11 53:14
2605 19:20
27 2:4,12,17 5:24 6:4,7
6:9,12 8:20 12:14
44:23 53:18
2700 9:21
2737 7:15 9:23
27th 24:8 30:24 45:2,5
45:8,10
28 3:4,7,11,16 6:14,17
6:19,22,24 7:3,6,8,11
7:13,16,18,20,23 8:4
8:23 12:17
2800 5:10
28th 32:5 33:5 35:4
45:14,17,19,23,25
46:3,7,10,13,15,17,20
46:23 47:1,4
29 2:16 8:7,9,12,14,16
8:19,22,24 9:2 12:20
53:25
2920 18:6
2931 2:18,22
29th 47:7,10,12,14,17
47:20,22,25
2A 4:23
2A02 4:23
2B 4:3
2B09 4:3

2nd 8:8 25:20 27:15
48:3,6

3

3 1:11 2:10 3:23 4:7 6:5
8:8 9:14 19:17 20:9
21:3 26:8 27:13 28:3
28:22 35:12 37:10
47:8 66:18
3,000 27:22
30 2:19 9:5 13:3 44:15
44:16 54:4
30-year 46:6
3000 11:9 21:15
3050 21:4
308 10:6
30th 30:1
31 2:23 13:6 54:8
3101 11:12
3103 4:14
32 3:6 13:8 54:11
3222 14:8
3265 7:10
33 3:10 13:11 54:15
34 3:14 13:14 54:19
3418 6:21
3427 4:19
35 3:17,24 4:3 7:22
13:17 36:11 54:23
3518 6:3
3521 5:18
3541 12:12
3549 7:2
3568 6:6
36 4:6 13:19 55:2
3612 11:3
37 4:10 13:22 55:6
38 4:15 14:3 55:10
39 4:20 14:5 55:14
3B 2:14 30:2
3C 4:17
3C04 4:17
3rd 16:17 20:4 64:1

4

4 2:13 4:10,11 6:8 9:17
20:11 21:6 29:24
37:13 38:9 64:20
66:22
40 5:5 14:8 55:18
403 7:12
41 5:11 14:10 55:22
415 19:6
42 5:15 14:13 56:1
421 13:6 22:16
425 12:9
43 5:19 14:16 56:5
44 5:24 6:4 14:19 56:9

45 6:7,9,12,14,17,19,22
6:24 14:22 56:13
46 7:3,6,8,11,13,16,18
15:3 56:17
4682 22:4
4684 22:6 67:16
47 7:21,23 8:4,7,9,12,14
8:16,19 15:6 56:21
470 9:3
4706 6:8
48 8:22,24 9:4,6 15:9
56:25
4815 3:5
49 9:10,13 15:11 57:4
4B 3:23
4B07 3:23
4th 4:10 15:12 21:18
22:19

5

5 2:17 4:16 6:10 9:20
20:13 21:10 30:23
31:24 39:7 64:24 67:1
50 9:16,19,22,25 10:5,8
10:10,13,16,18,21,24
11:5 15:14 57:8
500 5:7 11:9 41:10
5014 18:9
51 15:17 17:18 57:12
52 11:7,10,13,16,18,21
11:23 15:19 57:16
5217 18:18
527 11:22
53 12:5,8,10,13,16,19
12:22 15:22 57:20
5333 5:23
538 8:11
54 13:5,7,10,13,16,18
16:3 49:22 57:24
5420 16:17
55 13:21,24 14:4,7,9,12
16:5 58:3
5542 6:16
555 4:22
56 14:15,18,21,24 15:5
15:8,10 16:8 58:7
57 15:13,16,18,21,24
16:4,11 58:11
58 16:7,10,12,13,15,18
16:21 58:15
59 16:16,24 17:5,7,10
17:13,16,19 58:19
5C 5:8,18
5C04 5:8,18
5D 5:14
5D01 5:14
5th 5:14 6:18 7:17 8:3
13:23 14:6

6

6 2:20 4:21 6:13 9:23
 21:13 31:22 40:7
 50:15 64:10 67:4
60 16:19 17:21,24 18:5
 18:7,11,14 24:15 26:2
 27:22 29:1 58:23
600 7:19,20 13:17 46:21
 46:22
601 8:8 17:9
604 10:17
61 16:22 18:17,20,23
 19:5,8,11 59:2
62 17:3 19:13,16,19,21
 19:25 59:5
63 17:6 59:9
64 17:8 20:6,8,10,12,16
 59:13
6400 3:24
65 17:11 59:17
66 17:14 20:20,24 21:5
 21:9,12 59:21
666 23:4
67 17:17 21:16,20,23
 22:6,10,14,17,21
 59:25
68 17:20 22:24 23:5,9
 23:12,16,20 60:4
69 17:22 60:8
6D 4:8
6D01 4:8
6ft 5:18 43:16
6th 20:10 64:19

7

7 3:2 5:6 6:15 10:2
 21:17 32:2 41:8 50:19
 67:8
70 18:3 60:12
700 12:15
709 13:12
71 18:6 60:16
717 13:20
72 18:8 60:20
73 18:12 60:25
74 18:15 61:4
75 18:18 61:8
76 18:21 61:12
77 19:3 61:16
78 19:6 61:20
79 19:9 61:24
7th 12:9 14:17 15:3
 18:12 19:12 20:19,22

8

8 3:7 6:18 10:6 21:21
 33:3 67:11
80 19:12 62:3

800 17:12
801 22:23
81 19:14 62:7
82 19:17 62:11
821 16:19
826 8:18
83 19:20 62:15
84 19:22 49:9 62:19
88 16:22
8C 2:18 31:1
8pm 3:23
8TH 11:22 13:20 15:9

9

9 3:11 6:20 10:9 22:3
 34:3 51:2 67:14
90 26:11
926 8:13
934 15:6
94 49:8
975 23:11
9TH 6:23 7:8 8:23 11:17
 12:21 19:23

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript


In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DCABRA

Date: 11-03-21

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701